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CHAIR MOLINA: . . . (gavel). . . The Committee of the Whole meeting for June 17 th , 2010 will
now come to order. For the record, we will ask for the attendance of the Members here
present this morning. We have the Committee Vice-Chair Danny Mateo, good morning;
Committee Member Gladys Baisa; Committee Member Sol Kaho `ohalahala; Committee
Member Bill Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aloha. Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR MOLINA: Good morning. And Committee Member Joseph Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Good morning.
CHAIR MOLINA: Good morning. And yours truly, Committee Chair Mike Molina. Excused
this morning, we have Committee Chairs [sic] Jo Anne Johnson and Wayne Nishiki.
Check that, Mr. Nishiki is now entering the room. He is present for this morning's
proceedings. With us from Staff, we have Committee Analyst Kirstin Hamman and
Committee Secretary Camille Sakamoto; and from the Corporation Counsel's Office, we
have Mr. Brian Moto. Good morning, Members. We have a very busy agenda this
morning and I know things will be a little tight today. We will be losing quorum on or
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about 12 o'clock. So we ask that you guys keep your questions to the point so we can get
the people's business done for this morning. We'll start first with public testimony on all
of our agenda items. At this point, we have received 11 requests for public testimony.
Before the Chair entertains testimony from the public, the Chair would like to go over a
few ground rules. You'll have three minutes to testify, with one minute conclude. Please
state your name and any organization that you may be representing. So with that being
said, we shall proceed with our public testimony phase of our meeting today. First to
testify will be Dave DeLeon and to be followed by Nelson Armitage. And Mr. DeLeon
will be testifying on Committee Item 10(6) and 10(2).
. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .

MR. DeLEON: Good morning and aloha. Dave DeLeon speaking for the REALTORS®
Association of Maui. I'm here to speak against a pair of proposed Charter
amendments. The REALTORS® Association opposes increasing the term of office for
the Council Members from two to four years. When a car's engine is broken, the first
thing you do is not start working on the brakes. It's...in our view, what is dysfunctional
is the way we elect our Council, not how long the Council serves. While we respect and
look for guidance from the Member who's making this motion, in this case RAM does
not agree.
A committee of West Maui residents have submitted a proposal, a proposed Charter
amendment that will work on the real problem: our current at-large, Countywide Council
contests that best be, can be best described as a tail wagging a dog. In order to ensure
disproportionate representation to a certain, to certain small communities, the County
Council Members find themselves campaigning Countywide--as if they're running for
Mayor--every two years. I can certainly understand and appreciate your frustration with
such a system. It is the Countywide nature of the election that is the problem. If you ran
from much smaller, limited districts, like they do on Oahu or on the Big Island or in the
State Legislature, elections every two years will be, by comparison, duck soup.
Why do I say that elect, our elective system is dysfunctional, look at the upcoming
election. At best guess, five of the nine positions will receive little or no competition.
That is because at-large races favor incumbents and are too demanding for challengers
with little or no chance of success. Challengers from Molokai and Lanai literally have no
chance of success. The last successful challenge on Molokai was 30 years ago when
Linda Lingle took the seat from an appointed incumbent who did not speak English.
This proposal to change the term of office has come about every ten years and has been
roundly defeated each time. I could see, I could possibly see supporting this proposal if
offered alongside a proposal to change to a single Member district system. Such a
complicated proposal, however, would be best considered in the context of the scheduled
2011 Charter Commission if this, this Council does now want to bring it up on the floor
now, because it is before you...the possibility will be before you if wanted it to come up.
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For those reasons, we respectfully ask that this proposal be sent along with the West
Maui District proposal to the Charter Commission for its consideration next year.
Mr. Chairman, I'd like to take the next moment to speak to the other item.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Hang on, Mr. DeLeon. Members, any questions on Mr. DeLeon's
testimony regarding the four-year Charter amendment term? Mr. Mateo?
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Chairman, thank you very much. Mr. DeLeon, thank you very
much for your testimony on that first item. I just wanted to make a clarification on one of
your points in regarding to the last Molokai challenge with Linda Lingle 30 years ago.
That individual you referenced, not by name, is Mr. Mariano Acoba who Linda Lingle
defeated in that election. Mr. Acoba did speak English. Thank you very much.
MR. DeLEON: Now, okay, I watched the gentleman on the floor of the Council not being able
to handle the language that was being handled on the floor of the Council at the time.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. It's called...you know he had, as a Filipino he
did have an accent, and Mr. Acoba did defmitely understand English. So, you know, I
take, I take exception to your remarks.
MR. DeLEON: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much.
CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Mateo. Committee Members, questions for Mr. DeLeon
related to the proposed four-year Charter amendment term? Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman Mr. DeLeon, good morning.
Thank you for your testimony. In your testimony, I just need some clarification. You're
talking about a, a proposal to make Council Members run in their districts only and get
voted for by their districts only, similar to the State Legislature. But you, you reference
Kauai County as being like that, and I'm not...
MR. DeLEON: No, I believe it was Big Island and Oahu I said.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Oh, Big Island and Oahu.
MR. DeLEON: Not Kauai.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
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MR. DeLEON: Kauai's at-large, I believe.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right. Right. Okay, thank you for that clarification.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Members -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR MOLINA: --any questions for Mr. DeLeon? Okay, Mr. DeLeon, please continue with
your next item.
MR. DeLEON: I would also like to take this opportunity to oppose a proposal to create a Hana
Planning Commission. Worldwide governments are coming to the conclusion that they
cannot afford to give their citizens what they want, when they want it. There has to be a
balancing of cost to actual need. RAM cannot see a need that would justify this
cost. During the Council's recent Budget deliberations, the Council struggled with the
numbers coming from the Planning Department that suggested that it actually cost
thousands of dollars for the County to issue certain permits. There was even suggestions
that the County raise its fees for certain permits to cover these costs. Maui, Maui
County's inefficiencies are not the permit seekers' fault. Some of these efficiencies [sic]
are not even the County's fault. We are a three-island County. It makes sense to have
three separate planning commissions in order to allow the residents of Lanai and Molokai
to have a direct voice in their futures. But giving them that voice costs plenty of
money. Lanai and Molokai do not have land connection to Maui; Hana does. Hana does
not have any compelling need for its own commission, any more than Kihei or Lahaina or
Upcountry does. As the person who once was responsible for recruiting nominees for the
Molokai and Lanai Planning Commissions and the Hana Advisory Council, I can tell you
there is no burning desire to serve on these commissions in these communities. Once you
get past the usual suspects, the applications get very slim very fast. I think the
seven-member Hana Advisory Committee does a good job given the sparse populated
community it represents and comes from. RAM does not support this proposal and ask
that it be filed. Mahalo.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. DeLeon. Committee Members, questions for
Mr. DeLeon relating to the Hana Planning Commission proposal? Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. Again, Mr. DeLeon, thank you for
testimony on this item. You reference that Molokai, Lanai being separate islands, do not
have land connection, which is true. But do you realize that Hana is further away in road
miles from Central Maui, the seat of government, than the island of Lanai?
MR. DeLEON: . . . No.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So no, you don't know that?
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MR. DeLEON: No, I didn't realize that that was the distance. No.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And Hana has certainly, you know, get, get to
further get some clarification from you, Hana has been separated from Central Maui and
the seat of government from the old days when there wasn't even a road that connected
Hana to this side of the island. So Hana has become independent in its history of
existence. And the Hana Planning, I mean the Hana Planning Advisory Committee only
makes recommendations to the Maui Planning Commission which can forward their
recommendations to the Council or not. So the Hana people feel that they don't have the
same representation as far as what they're discussing in the Hana District and what is sent
to Central Maui. So do you realize that?
MR. DeLEON: I also realize that the Maui Planning Commission almost always has a Hana
member on it, and it is currently well represented by that one member, and that it'd be
very proportional to the size of the community and the amount of business that the Hana
community generates on the, the Maui Planning Commission.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And, and thank you for that response. And finally,
like other bodies such as ours, the Legislative body which has nine members, the Hana
Planning Advisory Committee, I believe, has seven members. So it makes a big
difference when seven represent you instead of one, because then there's at least some
thinking on all sides of an issue. Do you agree with that?
MR. DeLEON: Well, you have the seven that may be able to make a recommendation now to, to
the Planning Commission.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. I'm not sure what that answer is to, but thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Medeiros. Members, any other questions for
Mr. DeLeon? Seeing none, thank you for your testimony.
MR. DeLEON: Mahalo.
CHAIR MOLINA: Next to testify is Nelson Armitage, followed by John Calistro. And the
Chair would like to recognize Member Johnson to our proceedings this morning.
MR. N. ARMITAGE: Aloha, everybody, Council. First of all, I want to say thank you very
much for, for Gladys...Baisa's support and recognizing that there is a, a matter of a
conflict here in Hawaii that needs to be addressed immediately. I'm glad Brian Moto's
here in the house today.
CHAIR MOLINA: Excuse, Mr. Armitage, can you state your name for the record please?
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MR. N. ARMITAGE: Oh, excuse me. Nelson Armitage and I'm with the Lawful Hawaiian
Government, Kingdom of Hawaii. I am the Minister of Foreign Affairs, and my duties
and obligations, responsibility is to, you know, work diplomatically with people like the
Council, State departments, so and so forth, to have a smooth transition as to
understanding the conflicts of law that's...we address here and we face everyday in
Hawaii. I think the problem that we have here in Hawaii is real simple, is that
when...does the County have any jurisdiction over Federal law and does the County have
any jurisdiction over State law? And if they do, then I need to understand how and where
did they get this authority? Because the State and Federal already had admitted to this
crimes that was committed and admitted to giving us guys a right of being recognized for
the illegal overthrow of the Kingdom of Hawaii and to put back our jurisdiction
according to how we feel, not be dictated by your four Federal senators that's out there
who's the matter of the confusion to all of this. I think the problem needs to be addressed
and recognized that the rules that applies have been absolutely tainted by fraud. And we
can't continue under democracy to repeat fraud over and over. I think what we need to
do is come to some kind of real understanding of the rules. The reality is if we have a
right like Pakistan does, if we have a right exactly like Iraq does, why are we having
problems here in Hawaii? When we all grew up understanding the history of Hawaii,
why do we have problems understanding that a, a crime was committed and there's time
to be responsible, and it's time to take responsibility for those who continue to aid and
imbed fraud, moving it forward. And I believe that we're all here as civilized human
beings need to take responsibility for our actions. I am responsible of my own code of
conduct. I believe that each and...elected official has the same responsibility for their
official conduct either under their private or elected official capacity. So, I believe that
what is right is right, wrong is wrong. And we're not, you know, we're not here to hurt
or kick nobody out of this country. We're here to serve and be responsible for our own
code of conduct. But when we're are being hindered because of a conflict of law, I think
this is where civilization steps in and start -MS. HAMMAN: Three minutes.
MR. N. ARMITAGE: --work together as one and understand the problems, as...I'm so glad
Brian Moto is here to understand because his opinion was that, you know, past
conversations was that Mr. President Obama and the people of America who decide our
future, and I believe that's absolutely absurd, okay, because it's not true. If that was the
case, Iraq should decide their own freedom and their own justice instead to prosecute
those who continue to violate the rules of law. So with all that--I had a lot to say, but,
you know, it's been 100, what, 17 years went by. We're living here today trying to solve
this problem and we all know the problems, and I don't know how in the world we can
just ignore the problem. So...
CHAIR MOLINA: All right. Thank you, Mr. Armitage. Before I ask the Members for
questions, ladies and gentlemen in the gallery, if you have a cell phone or any other kind
of noise-making device, please set it to the off tone so as not to disrupt the testimony

-7-

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

June 17, 2010

from our citizens who wish to testify. Committee Members, questions for Mr. Armitage
related to his testimony? Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. Nelson, you, you mentioned that Maui County has no
jurisdiction over Federal and State law. Can you give me an example in your daily
life...either or what has happened to you as a resident of Maui County where you feel
that Maui County has overstepped and has, I don't know, in some way infringed on your
right that is written in the Federal or State law?
MR. N. ARMITAGE: Good question, Wayne. Thank you. Well, the, the infringements that I
feel, Mr. Nishiki, is that having your right to proper jurisdiction is what we've been
exercising by doing the...due, due process of law, notice...legal notices to officials,
directors as a right, a right to travel here in the State. This is granted under State Law,
Act 359 as well public law, while recognized under Federal Law, Public Law 103-150,
grants us this right to establish our own legal authority without the involvement of State
or Federal. As we're trying to move forward in this, in this manner, we are being
hindered by the lower side of your enforcement, which is the County department, and
they, the County department, we tried to dialogue this a lot with the, the mayors as well
the police department chiefs, assistant chief police and to understand the difference
between the jurisdictions and the reason why we're exercising these laws. So every time
when we try to travel on the roads, we are getting hindered and we, we get stopped, cited
because, because of the lack of education I would say, the lack of knowledge to the rule
of law. There is a difference between rule and there's a difference between an
interpretation of the rule. So the problem that I see is that the interpretation is done by
those who believe that to hinder us, is the problem, and those that believe in the rule has,
doesn't have--how do you want to say it--don't want to step up to the plate and take
responsibility in support of this. And I just want to say thank you very much for Gladys
for taking the responsibility. And I'm not...we're here to work together as one. You
know, we're all in this boat together as one. The problem that we need to do is solve the
problem, not continue because there's a conflict to the law, punish the ones that's the,
that's the evidence because we are the victims. We all know the history about Hawaii.
The problem that I see is that we continue to be battered, threatened with jail terms,
threatened with fines when we're only exercising the law, State law and Federal law.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. Nelson, let me, let me, let me put it simply, simpler.
Are you saying that if you speed and the police catches you, that they can't do that, okay,
because we've got posted speed limits? Or you're saying that because you drive a
vehicle and you choose not to register or pay taxes on it as required, you feel like you've
been violated? Are you, are you saying that?
MR. N. ARMITAGE: Well, Wayne, for one, first of all, we do follow all the speed limits
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay.
MR. N. ARMITAGE: Okay.
-8-

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

June 17, 2010

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: . . . (inaudible).. .
MR. N. ARMITAGE: Yeah. So secondly, the rule was written that we have a right to put our
proper, our own proper jurisdictions back. Okay. As a, as governments we take
responsibility for our citizens and so and so forth. You know, it's the same way as the
County's applying, application of rule. So we take responsibility, full responsibility of
our citizens' rights of traveling on the roads of our own country. But the problem that we
have, we well respect, first of all, the Police Department. Okay. We always give, you
know, a time of notice of understanding. This is the things that we're going to be doing.
We want to exercise these rights according to the rule, but we continue to be, you know,
what do you call, denied. And, and I believe that's, that's, you know, that's
inappropriate...totally and, and absurd and it's, and it's absolutely violation to the rule of
law.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Nelson, you, you've not given me a specific, specific example.
Is it because you don't pay a vehicle tax and, therefore, you don't and, and the police tag
you for that? What do you do that creates the problem with the police saying that you're
doing something wrong when you don't feel you are?
MR. N. ARMITAGE: Okay. Well, it's like this, Mr. Nishiki. The vehicle that I drive
absolutely belongs to the...the government itself, the lawful Hawaiian government.
Okay. Now under that jurisdiction--you understand jurisdiction right?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I'm trying to.
MR. N. ARMITAGE: Well, jurisdiction is like basketball and baseball. Okay. If you going
play baseball, you are sanctioned by baseball rules. Okay. You know who your team
players are, you know who the referee, you know, you know the rules of the game. Now
when you inject baseball rules into basketball rules, it becomes contaminated. Okay. So
it causes, what, a conflict to the game, and this is where we're at in the system today. It,
the conflict is based on...the State and Federal already admitted that we have a right to
exercise the proper jurisdiction in putting back our country in accordance to how we feel,
not the way it's going to be dictated by Senator Inouye nor the State legislation or the
counties of Hawaii. So as we're exercising this law, Mr. Nishiki, jurisdiction, meaning
that we have a right to put back this country in accordance to how we decide...let me put
it this way. Do you have a right to go to Japan and, and participate in the political
affairs?
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Um...
MR. N. ARMITAGE: So I, I'm trying to make you understand.
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CHAIR MOLINA: Mr. Nishiki, I think Mr. Armitage answered your question.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. Yeah. Nelson -CHAIR MOLINA: You can continue.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --you know-MR. N. ARMITAGE: So you can understand the, the -COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: . . . (inaudible).. .
MR. N. ARMITAGE: --jurisdiction matter?
CHAIR MOLINA: Hang on, hang on. Hang on. Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. Last, last question and then I'll stop and I'll allow other
Members. When you mentioned that your car belongs to the Kingdom, okay, then you
went somewhere else with it. I want you to talk to me about your car belonging to the
Kingdom and tell me what you mean if you don't pay taxes or what? Because it belongs
to the Kingdom, what do you do or what don't you do that you get tagged for?
MR. N. ARMITAGE: Mr. Nishiki, the taxes are paid to the government that, that is...that we,
that we are absolutely putting back in a, in a lawful manner So every citizen does pay to
the Kingdom of Hawaii, every nationals of each country. And, you know, as we all well
know, every country of...national of every country has a right to put back their political
powers and the people have a right to choose their elected officials as well pay into the,
the tax system as well as the right to travel their vehicles, property taxes, so on and so
forth as, as a, as a nation. Okay. Now we all know the history about Hawaii. So if we
have these rights that was granted to us back in 1993 and we're trying to move forward in
understanding this and we're putting it back in accordance to the rules without violation
or without hurting or hindering any other source of government officials, this is the
problem. We're trying to move forward and all we're doing is continuing to be denied
because of the lack of education...I would, I would say, and the lack of knowledge of
knowing the rules. Without rules we'll, it'd be chaos. And this part of being diplomatic
about the relations. This is part about doing the, the dialogue so that we can sit here and
discuss this like intelligent human beings and get to the point of understanding that if we
have a right, how do move forward without being prosecuted or misunderstood because
of the conflict of law based on the false interpretation of the law, based on the false
representation of the law?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Nishiki. Ms. Baisa?
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes. Thank you very much, Chair. And thank you,
Mr. Armitage. I just wanted to respond to Mr. Armitage's statement offering thanks.
Mr. Armitage, I don't feel that any thanks are necessary. You know, when constituents
visit with me repeatedly and they make the same request that they want their day in court
or an opportunity to appear before this body, then all I did was to transmit what you're
asking for and for this body to take the time to listen and discuss this issue. And so really
no thanks necessary, just doing my job. Thank you.
MR. N. ARMITAGE: Thank you very much for doing your job.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you very much. Members, any other questions for
Mr. Armitage? Mr. Kaho' ohalahala.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Aloha, Nelson. Good morning.
MR. N. ARMITAGE: Aloha, Sol.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: You know, I, I appreciate you coming forward
and trying to help this body to understand, you know, our jurisdiction with that of your,
your jurisdiction. And I think the, you know, I think the way that I want to characterize
this is that hoomaa. You know, we have become very familiar and very comfortable with
what we have as a system of government now and that's why we serve here in this
jurisdiction, and we understand clearly what the responsibilities of this jurisdiction are.
But I think what you are asking us to do is understand your jurisdiction and how two
jurisdictions can coexist with itself and thereby making sure that the treatment, equal
treatment goes across those boundaries. Is that correct?
MR. N. ARMITAGE: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Okay. And I, I think that you are absolutely
right when you say that there's a lack of understanding and the idea of hoomaa, we need
to become as familiar with your jurisdiction as well as that of our jurisdiction. And, and I
say that now because I serve as a Council Member and I understand the rules and the, and
what governs us and what constitutes this body and this jurisdiction, and I think what
you're asking is for us to also understand what constitutes your jurisdiction. So, so take
the time to help us understand. My question is this...because you cite a lot of the, the
inconsistencies with that of let's say the Police Department, because you brought that up,
have you taken an opportunity to try and also help the Police Department to understand
what your trying to present here to the Council?
MR. N. ARMITAGE: We certainly did, Sol. And the, the, you know, with all respect to the
departments, they gave us a lot of respect and we, we also gave them, we still give them
respect, and we believe that they're in a tough position also because of the guidance
that's served by a Council. And their request, to be quite a honest, a few years ago was to
have us guys come to Council, that was their request. That's why we're here because you
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guys can help us solve and mitigate most of the problem. That was under their request
now.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Yeah. But see, I don't think that this body will
be able to resolve all of the problems, but perhaps a clear, a clear understanding of
authority of jurisdictions is what we're talking about. If this Council was to, to look at
what governs the Police Department, you know, they have their own set of, of, of rules
that they follow and they are given the responsibility to, to make sure that they implement
what laws this body makes. So but this body will not make laws that are going to
overstep our jurisdiction where it involves you. So that's why I said there are clear lines
of, of jurisdiction.
MR. N. ARMITAGE: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Maybe what we're simply talking about is a
better understanding of what those jurisdictions are. And so I, I would like to at least say
to you that that's a good direction, and I would support that. This body also needs to also
know those jurisdictions so that this body knows how to conduct itself as well. So, I
appreciate that.
MR. N. ARMITAGE: Yeah. Thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Kaho`ohalahala. Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. And aloha, Mr. Armitage. Thanks
for being here this morning.
MR. N. ARMITAGE: Aloha, Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah. I, I, too, would...like most people in Hawaii are, are
learning the process that your...your government is going through right now, and I think
the process that you mentioned is mostly through international law. Is that correct?
MR. N. ARMITAGE: You know, that's the substance of the beginning.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MR. N. ARMITAGE: But your State law also has a reflect on that also.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah.
MR. N. ARMITAGE: So it's a State Law, Act 359 which absolutely, you know, your legislators
already had given, granted us these rights in 1993 -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
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MR. N. ARMITAGE: --before--it's unbelievable--before Public Law 103-150 was ever
announced.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh. What is the relationship, though, between
international law and say the law of the United States or the law of the State of Hawaii as
far as jurisdictions and as far as is there an agreement say with the Federal government of
the United States with your government to recognize each other's jurisdiction?
MR. N. ARMITAGE: Well, Bill, history, yeah, has, has...really has a reflect on all of this, what
you just said. The reality is that the treaties of 1826 up to 1893 is the treaties that were
absolute in violation of this trust, okay, and the jurisdiction between countries and
countries is that--that's what we're talking about with Mr. Nishiki earlier--is
understanding that each country has a right. What the treaty does is that every leader of
each country represents their nation and their citizens of freedom of entering or exiting
any country of respect. So that's, that treaty itself has...there, there's many treaties that
goes into commerence [sic], navigational priorities and so on and so forth as far as
entering into business. But the most important treaty is universal law about human rights,
the right to travel in foreign countries, a right of respect from the, the treaties from each
country and so on and so forth, which is absolutely as of today, thank God there's a world
court that this...if there's an infringement or there's a violation to these treaties, that the
countries has a right to take the accusations or the matters to the legal matter of the world
court. And in this position where we're at, we're already been recognized. The problem
that we're having today is the false representation of who we are. It's been implemented
by the delegation from Hawaii of imposing to be the, for our representation of Hawaii to
Washington of saying that they have the okay from the proper claimants. I like, my
question would be who is the proper claimants. That's part of education, it's part of the
lack knowledge that we all here today sit. For me, I understand it. The problem is that
you guys need to understand, and that's why we're here to help support and work
together. Like what Mr. Kaho`ohalahala said, you know, we're not here to discredit
anybody or so forth. That's the easy part to blame anybody, that's real simple. But that
doesn't solve the problem. We need to sit like human beings and take responsibility for
our act. Now America already gave one admission of their criminal activity, but it's
been, you know, like I said it's been imposterated [sic] by the delegation of Hawaii who
false representation, Mr. Inouye--I give you one perfect example--he's out there
preaching that we, we kanakas want and really respect the imposed resolution, House
Resolution 1011. My question to him is if he wants to have his own Japanese, American,
native Indian tribe, he can go file his own application. We did not agree. I don't know if
you both did since you guys are Hawaiian, the proper claimants. If you folks both did
agreed to his imposement, that's only an imposement. That imposement is absolutely a
false representation of the matter of, of law.
CHAIR MOLINA: Excuse me.
MR. N. ARMITAGE: It's time that he, himself, take responsibility of this false representation.
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CHAIR MOLINA: Hang on. I think you've answered Mr. Medeiros' last question. Do you
have another question for Mr. Armitage?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: No. Thank you. But I agree with Member Kaho `ohalahala,
the education part is very important and is going to be and have to be continuous.
MR. N. ARMITAGE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Thank you for your testimony this morning and for being
here.
MR. N. ARMITAGE: Thank you very much.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR MOLINA: And my apologies for cutting short your answer. It's only because we have
at this point 21 people signed up for testimony. I'm hoping we can get to your matter
today before we lose quorum, and that's, that's why I asked, I made my comments
earlier, Members. Okay.
MR. NOA, FROM THE AUDIENCE: Excuse me, can I make a recommendation?
CHAIR MOLINA: Hang on. . .(inaudible). . . hang on. When we have a recess, we can talk.
Members, the floor is open for questions for Mr. Armitage. Okay. Seeing none, thank
you, Mr. Armitage.
MR. N. ARMITAGE: I really want to thank you all for taking the time and understand, try to
understand the matters.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay.
MR. N. ARMITAGE: I look forward to the next one. Thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: All right, thank you for your manao. Next we have John Calistro, followed
by Kilinahe Noa. And Mr. Calistro will be testifying on Committee of the Whole
Item 24.
MR. CALISTRO: Good morning. I, I just going to be very short, and I'd like to thank the
Council for hearing this matter and that...that I hope you all rule fairly in this matter.
And that I'm here in support of the Hawaiian Kingdom and wanted to be on record as in
support of this bill. That's about all I have to say to right now. Thank you very much.
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CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Calistro. Committee Members, questions for the
testifier? Seeing none, thank you. Next to testify is Kilinahe Noa, followed by
Henry Noa. And Kilinahe will be testifying on Committee of the Whole Item 24 as well.
MR. K. NOA: Howzit, I'm Kilinahe Noa. Thank you for...
CHAIR MOLINA: Excuse me, can you speak into the microphone?
MR. K. NOA: Thank you for having us today. But I, I, too, are in here...I, too, am here
for...sorry...I, I, too, am here for support of the reinstatement of the Hawaiian Kingdom.
And actually, our Prime Minister is actually up next and he can, he can educate you guys
on how, he can educate you guys on, on more of the matter. So I'll just keep it at that.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you for your testimony. Members, questions? Seeing none,
thank you. Next to testify, we have Henry Noa who will be followed by
Oliver Cummings. And Mr. Noa will be testifying on Committee of the Whole Item 24.
MR. H. NOA: Aloha. First of all, I'd like to say mahalo to Ms. Baisa for bringing this matter to
the floor. When I look at your agenda here and I reflect upon the dates, I mean we're
talking February 24 th, 2009, you know, when this matter was first introduced. In fact in
this...when I reflect back on the presentation that I did, I did it in September 2008, and
this is, what, June 18 th , 2010, and these many years went by? You know, it's difficult to
try to discuss an issue that the entire audience don't know what we're talking about. It's
difficult to do one testimony when I notice that the Council Members that I, some of you
that I spoke to don't know what's the issue about. So with all due respect to Council,
those that we have that have signed on, okay, I would ask that Council not ask them any
questions only because they are not, you know, they, they are not capable, I believe, in
explaining specific questions that you guys require specific answers. We brought them
here to show you that there is certain, certain support that is out there, and as we continue
our effort, okay, to reclaim our right of existence. Okay. This is what this whole matter
is about, is that back in 1999, we initiated a process, yeah, that under international law
absolute, absolutely provides for nations that was illegally removed from power, to
reclaim their powers. Now what Mr. Armitage was trying to explain to you people is that
we don't need to ask the United States government what our right is. We don't need to
ask what the State government to tell us, the Governor, and we definitely don't need to
come and ask you. But in the process of trying to reclaim what is rightfully, what we
consider our nation, we going run into conflicts, understanding. And back in 2008 when
I did the presentation, I presented to you very clearly sources of law that actually support
what we're doing. I presented to you an apology by the United States government, which
is in fact is a law passed by Congress and signed by the President. If you know your
Constitution, U.S. Constitution, that now becomes law.
MS. HAMMAN: Three minutes.
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MR. H. NOA: And I told you about the State government, Act 359, how they passed their law
granting us the right to build a nation of our own choosing. And then I took you one step
further, and what I showed you was how a nation and the people of the nation that has the
right to their country can execute the principle of perfect right, and that principle is
important for all of you to remember, to know. That I don't need to ask you for
something that rightfully belongs to us. What I need to do is to get you guys to
understand that people are now put in jeopardy because of our right. Who are these
people? I believe that the ordinance title covers what I'm talking about. There have
been, since 2008, human right violations issued -MS. HAMMAN: Four minutes.
MR. H. NOA: --government officials, government officials, yourself included. I don't believe
that those that have been previously elected have received any because we had taken that
agreement that we would wait so that we could discuss these issues that we confronted
with.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Mr. Noa...please conclude in the next 30 seconds.
MR. H. NOA: Sure. Bottom line, it's very difficult to talk about one issue, right, if we're not
really on the subject. So can we cut to this chase? Can we take a look at the ordinance?
Can I get...can I get all of you to say today is the day that we should sit down and talk
about the ordinance and walk through it and to fmd out, yeah, what's the values in this
ordinance, how can we improve our knowledge of what's happening in Hawaii? Okay.
CHAIR MOLINA: All right. Thank you, Mr. Noa.
MR. H. NOA: You're welcome.
CHAIR MOLINA: Committee Member, questions for Mr. Noa? Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:
Yeah.
Earlier, Henry, just because this Council
takes...direction from our Corporation Counsel from a legal aspect, I gave you the
March 3 rd legal opinion from Mr. Moto to Danny Mateo. And, Council Members, it is in
that cover letter of April 8, 2010. And in the, and in the...he, he...he deals with the draft
ordinance, and I need some...clarification from you if you have something to tell us that
you may not, that we may know better. In the second paragraph it says, As discussed, we
have reviewed the draft ordinance and have concluded that, for reasons summarized
briefly below, Corporation Counsel cannot, and does not, approve the draft as to its
legality. So he's saying that he cannot, and does not, approve the draft as to his legality.

We'll ask him what the legality is.
MR. H. NOA: I thank you.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: But, but it goes on to say...in the draft ordinance he says, The
draft ordinance provides for certain actions that exceed the powers of the County of Maui
under Article VIII and Chapter 46, and the ordinance attempts to address certain matters
that are beyond the jurisdiction of the County of Maui. Let me ask you about it going

beyond the jurisdiction of the County of Maui in your draft ordinance.

MR. H. NOA: I don't believe that there's issues in here that actually take you guys beyond your
jurisdiction. In fact, I actually stated that we should share jurisdiction in the draft based
on the fact, yeah, this is a very unusual situation that we are in. Now when I read this
draft, when I read his response, right, if we stay within the box, okay, the jurisdictional
box, this makes sense to anyone who is an officer or has served in law offices. It does
make sense. Unfortunately, the box...there's two of 'em now, there's two boxes. And I
believe this is what Mr. Armitage was trying to clarify to you, that there's a
misunderstanding of jurisdiction going on here, okay, and because there's this
misunderstanding happening, again you may not take this seriously enough to know that
people are receiving human right violations, and it's based upon the fact that our box, our
jurisdiction has fulfilled its obligation and qualifies as a nation today. And I state that to
you by the fact that there is, okay, there are requirements under international law that
deals with this particular issue that you guys are confronted with, because we are
exercising our rights reserved to our nation under these requirements, which go beyond
your--I believe--your precept, or your concept of law. This is why we are here, Wayne.
Because I believe that if we was to just walkthrough the ordinance, you would agree with
me on particularly, I would say, seven out of the ten ordinances written up that doesn't
supersede the legality but, in fact, actually makes it possible for us to work together as
two bodies so that we don't endanger our employees anymore. We can now set
moratoriums because this matter is not going to go away, it won't go away. And this is
why this ordinance was presented to you. Now if you read the ordinance, you going find
that it's the truth, this is the science of jurisprudence, and that is these are the two
elements, truth and justice is what a civil nation is constructed upon. Now how can we
not present to you what is truthful? So we've been so upfront with you and said to you,
listen, this is who we are, this is why we're executing what we're doing, and these are the
foreseeable conflicts that will occur. At that time back in September, I told you guys this
was going happen. Since that time we've put our...when you asked Mr., Mr. Armitage,
about what our government does. I can share this with you. We authorize our nationals.
Now to become a national, there's actually steps in our government process that you have
to fulfill, like someone wanting to be a U.S. citizen from Philippines. They would have
to go to the Immigration Office. We actually have the same process in our government-CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Excuse me.
MR. H. NOA: --that in order to become a national, you have to go through these steps.
CHAIR MOLINA: Mr. Nishiki . . .(inaudible). . .
MR. H. NOA: Now we grant our nationals-- 17 -
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CHAIR MOLINA: Mr. Noa, Mr. Noa, please.
MR. H. NOA: I will close it up, okay -CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you.
MR. H. NOA: --on that question. Wayne, we grant our nationals these rights, which now, yeah,
are in contrary to County laws or State laws. Okay. So how can this be that we possess
this right--natural now, this is a natural right that we have--that is being infringed upon,
yeah, by a de facto government existence and how do we resolve this? I say let's resolve
it as civilized individuals.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay.
MR. H. NOA: We all know we have this right.
CHAIR MOLINA: All right, Mr. Noa -MR. H. NOA: I think what you should do -CHAIR MOLINA: --sorry...
MR. H. NOA: --is take the responsibility -CHAIR MOLINA: Mr. Noa, please.
MR. H. NOA: --and make this happen.
CHAIR MOLINA: I'd like to ask, Mr. Nishiki, do you have another question, please?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No. Yeah, one more, last question. And, and, Henry, if you
can -CHAIR MOLINA: Members, again...Wayne...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --stick to the answer when I ask you this question.
MR. H. NOA: Okay.
CHAIR MOLINA: Mr. Nishiki, yeah, if you could just get direct to the question.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah.
CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Stick to your answer. Just because of what the Council Chair
asked and the response, I, I find it very hard to address this resolution today and, and feel
that...and I'll ask you this question. Have you ever asked for an appointment with
Mr. Moto being that I think perhaps, as you said, he may need to have this give and take
with you. Have you ever asked to speak to our Legal Attorney at any time and..
MR. H. NOA: I personally have not had that opportunity, but I have sent Mr. Armitage who
serves as our Minister of Foreign Affairs to speak with Mr. Moto, to find out information
from Mr. Moto, and, you know, certain questions that I did forward particularly when we
submitted the ordinance to please follow up, okay, so we can get some response, get
some activity. So personally, I have not spoken to Mr., Mr. Moto, personally.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Would you -MR. H. NOA: I have spoken...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --take the opportunity to do so if we asked you?
MR. H. NOA: No problem. I have no problem with that, Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR MOLINA: All right. Thank you, Mr. Nishiki. Members, any other questions for
Mr. Noa? Seeing, seeing...oh, excuse me, Mr. Kaho`ohalahala?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: No questions.
CHAIR MOLINA: No? Okay. All right, thank you very much, Mr. Noa. And, Mr. Noa, I'd
like to offer you when we do get to our item at...you know, if you can make yourself
available, I'm sure Members may have questions that...
MR. H. NOA: Okay. Yeah, that's what I was going ask.
CHAIR MOLINA: Yeah.
MR. H. NOA: When you supposed to arrive at one subject that nobody understands what's
going on? . . .(chuckle). . .
CHAIR MOLINA: Yeah.
MR. H. NOA: Thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: But, yeah, we definitely would want your input and clarification as well.
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AUDIENCE: . . .(applause). . .
CHAIR MOLINA: Next to testify on Committee of the Whole Item 24, we have
Oliver Cummings, followed by Tamara Paltin.
MR. 0. CUMMINGS: Good morning, everybody.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good morning.
MR. 0. CUMMINGS: My name's Oliver Cummings, and I just warma state for the record
that...that I'm in support and I thank Mr. Noa and Mr. Armitage for all their hard work
and bringing us to this, to this point we're at now. And that's all I'd like to say, and I
thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Cummings. Committee Members, questions for the
testifier? Seeing none, thank you. Next to testify is Tamara Paltin and she'll be
testifying on Committee of the Whole Items 2(20) and 2(26), and she'll be followed by
Butch Soares.
MS. PALTIN: Good morning. I was only 2(20) actually.
CHAIR MOLINA: Oh, okay. Just one item.
MS. PALTIN: Yeah. Aloha, Council Members. Mahalo for the opportunity to testify again
about the Mayor's nominee for the Planning Commission. I have spoken before about
the need to balance, for balance and diversity on the Planning Commission, and while I
don't have any personal problems with Ms. Wakida I don't believe that she is the best
addition to represent the diversity in our community. The Planning Commission, which
is planning for future generations, does not have anybody on there that represents our
current generation. Like how Mr. Medeiros was saying earlier, if you have someone to
look at all sides of the issue, I feel that there is a valid perspective that's been left out and
is being shut out with the continued nomination of retirees. I do believe that with age
comes wisdom, but we, we could have at least one...commissioner who could add to the
discussion fresh, creative, and innovative thinking and solutions that possibly older
generations have not considered due to their life experience in previous years and not in
the current years. I really don't mean to be rude at all, but I think that there should be
someone on the Commission who will actually still be alive in the next 50 years to live
through the impact of their decision making. I can accept that this Administration finds
me to be unacceptable nominee, but I don't understand the shutting out of my
generation's right to have a voice at the table in our own future. That's it.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Ms. Paltin. Members, questions for the testifier? Seeing
none, thank you for your testimony.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Chair
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CHAIR MOLINA: Oh, hang on. Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. And it, it, it may be that we need to ask Administration
this, this question. But in the--and, and, Committee Members, you have this on your
desk--in the May 28, 2010 communication from the Office of the Mayor to the applicant.
It says, County employees are not disqualified from applying to the Planning Commission
and there are no laws that would disqualify an employee from being nominated.
However, as the Mayor, I have a task of selecting members to serve on 33 boards and
commission. I have not--in other words, she goes on to say--I have not selected a County
employee to the Planning Commission at is may, as it may have adversely impact the
operations for the department of the employee, the employee serves. Issues before the
Planning Commission could be seen as a conflict of interest and would cause you to
abstain from voting. Did you ever call back to ask for more specifics about this?

Because, obviously, she said there are no laws; however, I think this is perhaps an
overriding reason why she is not selecting you.

MS. PALTIN: I never did call back. She says in the bottom, I have confidence you will
understand the reasons I have stated. Maybe that confidence was over, overconfident in
my abilities, but I just accepted it. I don't, to me I don't understand, you know, like I see
realtors on the Planning Commission and to me that's a conflict of interest. I can see like
union reps for the Carpenter's Union and that seems like a conflict of interest. But I
don't see how a beach lifeguard from D.T. Fleming or Honokahua Bay would have a
conflict of interest. I work at Honokahua primarily and sometimes Hanakaoo. But I
don't understand how that is a conflict of interest for the Planning Commission. But I
didn't pursue it because I figure, you know, it's...like I spoke to Mr. Kaho`ohalahala and
I said that's the reason, and he said, oh, maybe that's an excuse, and I didn't pursue it.
. . . (chuckle).. .

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. Thank you so much, Tamara.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Nishiki. Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Tamara, thank you for coming. Because we deal with
Ms. Feenstra who is now working with the Mayor's Office and the Administration doing
overview and selection and all this other type of thing, it's my understanding--and I
haven't spoken to Ms. Feenstra about this because, you know, I was never consulted
about who was coming forward or who wasn't coming forward. Ms. Feenstra, from my
recollection, used to be with Aquatics? Is that correct?
MS. PALTIN: From my recollection as well.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. And at one time did you report at any point, either
directly or indirectly, to Ms. Feenstra?
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MS. PALTIN: Yeah. She was my supervisor directly or not-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
MS. PALTIN: --I mean, I had a supervisor above here, but she was pretty much high up.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. And to your knowledge, were there ever any issues or
anything with regard to your job performance or anything in terms of your current work, I
guess your conduct, or anything? Is there anything in terms of timing, in terms of job
attendance that might have caused let's say perhaps a decision that you not be considered
for, I guess, placement?
MS. PALTIN: If I, if I must answer truthfully, I did file a complaint about sexual harassment
against her and I did win the complaint It could be a reason; I'm not sure.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Okay. I, I just...you know, because talking about
conflict of interest, Mr. Chair, there's a little conflict right in, you know, just... 'cause you
never talked after this to Ms. Feenstra from my understanding about your nomination?
CHAIR MOLINA: Excuse me, Member Johnson, I'd like to keep us...the discussion is
Ms. Wakida. So -COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah. I, I just wanna, yeah...
CHAIR MOLINA: --we're getting to a personnel issue that -COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah. No, I, I understand.
CHAIR MOLINA: --could cause a problem . . . (inaudible).. .
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So, I just wanted to understand, though, from a procedural
perspective you got this letter and there was no other communication?
MS. PALTIN: Yeah. This one was actually from the Mayor.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MS. PALTIN: Directly I had a letter or an e-mail through Ms. Feenstra just saying thank you for
your application and you'll be on hold for two years or whatever.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. But no other, no other, you know, interviews or
communication or anything of that sort?
MS. PALTIN: Yeah, zero.

- 22 -

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

June 17, 2010

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. All right, thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Member Johnson. Committee Members, any other
questions for the testifier? Member Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes. Thank you, Chair Just briefly, Tamara. Because of the
fact that you work for the County and you would--if as a Planning Commissioner, of
course, we know the big time commitment--you don't see that would be a problem for
your Department?
MS. PALTIN: Thank you for asking that question. To me, I don't. Like how there is a part in it
where it says that it might cause a -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, adversely affect operations.
MS. PALTIN: --adversely affect.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And that's why I asked.
MS. PALTIN: Yeah. To me, even though I'm a County employee, I get two days off schedule
like everybody else, five-day workweek, 40 hours a week, and it happens that my two
days off are on Monday and Tuesday, and Tuesday is when the Planning Commission
meets. So, I don't see how it would be adversely affected. 'Cause I mean they can ask
you to callback, but they cannot force you to callback, you know, and I haven't been
taking callbacks. So, I don't understand how it would adversely affect operations.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. Well, do you think your schedule will be changed in light
of the furloughs?
MS. PALTIN: If...not for days off, we would probably get one more day off per month, as I
understand it. So it would actually be more, give me more time to serve. As far Monday,
Tuesdays as a day off, I'm pretty high up on seniority, I've been working for the County
of Maui for nine years now, and Monday, Tuesday is not like a really requested day. It's
more like Friday/Saturday, Saturday/Sunday, and Sunday/Monday. So with the
combination of my seniority and the non-requesting of those days, I don't see how it
would adversely affect operations. As well I have like ten months of leave saved up as
well. So, I mean they have a cap of 90 days per year and if you don't use it, you lose it.
So in the past I've tried to take the vacation, but so many people in our Division have had
kids, that my vacation gets denied and it's coming to the point where I need to use it. So
I, I really don't see how it could adversely affect it. But seeing as how the
Administration has never spoke to me about these issues and my understanding, I could
see how maybe she was rushed to that judgment maybe.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very, very much. And it's refreshing to see a young
person that is so interested in the government. It, it's amazing. Thank you.
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CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Member Baisa. Okay. Seeing no other questions from
the Committee, thank you very much for your testimony, Ms. Paltin.
MS. PALTIN: Thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: Next to testify, we have Butch Soares and he'll be testifying on Committee
of the Whole Item 2(20), followed by Stephen Fiissle.
MR. SOARES: Chair Molina and fellow Council Members, I'm here to testify on the
consideration of Penny Wakida for the Planning Commission. I've known Penny since
1971 or thereabouts when she first got on the island, and my understanding is that she's
been teaching at Lahainaluna for over 30 years and has retired. What Penny offers to, to
people of Maui and West Maui is the fact that she's very committed to the community
that, that I know of. And her participation is, is...part of résumé--I'm sure you have all
read her résumé--she's with the Lahaina Restoration Foundation as a board member,
she's been there for quite a few years. She's been very active in their scholarship
program, which is very important to the kids, to the young students at Lahainaluna for
scholarships that they, they afford. She's been a member of the theater group for, for
years. She's part of her church... stewardship. She's, she's very well-rounded,
community oriented person. And let me just address my observations on what I think is
her attributes in, in being on the Planning Commission. First of all, I think she's a very
open-minded person. I, I don't know of any of her opinions that would be selective one
way or the other. In my discussions with her over the years, I've always found her to be
a good listener. She certainly has presented herself in a way that I feel very comfortable
with her credibility and trust. The one thing I also fmd about her is that if she makes a
commitment, she's going to stay to it until its culmination. It's not a matter of doing
something and after a year or two...and, and the project has not come to a fruition, that
she'll say, you know what, I'm bailing on you guys, so I'm going to go do something
else. Everything that she's been involved in that I know of, she's seen, she's seen to its
culmination. The other thing that I've noticed about her is I think she listens before she
leaps, and I, I think that's important. You know, when we look at what our Planning
Commission is all about, I think most of the time they really need to listen before leaping
and, and probably as we look-MS. HAMMAN: Three minutes.
MR. SOARES: --as we look back over the history of the Planning Commission, I think we
would fmd that hindsight is always 100 percent, armchair quarterbacks don't get bruises.
Okay. But when we look back and see how things have evolved over Maui County over
the years, I'm sure we all have opinions of why did we do certain things and how did it
happen. Like Penny's committed, I basically feel that her interest is in the care of, of all
the younger people that have gone through the halls of Lahainaluna High School where
she sees these people now as young, younger members of the community and how can
she be a part of their future. I think that's important. A comment was made and I don't, I
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don't want to make light of it. But I don't know which one of you guys here today will
be making the decision -MS. HAMMAN: Four minutes.
MR. SOARES: --in our behalf and, you know, 50 years from now are you guys going to be here
to correct the misgivings? Okay. And let me just mention one thing. As far as Penny is
concerned, I know that she has not been on any other council, County commissions. I've
served on various commissions, from the Liquor to the Planning. I mean, I'm sorry, from
the Liquor to the Adjudication to the Police and Fire and Historic. Whenever I went on a
commission, I had a very limited knowledge of that commission. So, I certainly didn't...
CHAIR MOLINA: Mr. Soares, you need to conclude.
MR. SOARES: I think when you look at somebody to be on the Planning Commission, are they
a professional planner and if they are, then they should be there. But I don't think that's a
requirement. So, I think that you want somebody that's open-minded. Okay.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay, all right. Thank you, Mr. Soares. Committee Members, questions for
the testifier? Seeing none, thank you for your testimony, Mr. Soares. Next to testify on
Committee of the Whole Item 24, Stephen Fiissle, followed by James Kimmel
MR. FUSSLE: Aloha kakou. Warm greetings to the County Council and also to the present
Kingdom of Hawaiian government. My name is Stephen Fiissle. I'm the Lead Pastor of
the Awakening Church located here in Kahului at the Maui Beach Hotel. I would like to
speak on behalf of this bill, 09-273. I just want to take a brief look at history in the
world, 'cause the best way of looking towards the future is to look back in the past. And
when I look back into the past, who would've ever thought that India would gain its
independence and sovereignty from the, the Kingdom of Britain? Who would've thought
that Kenya would get its independence? Who would've thought that Israel would find a
sovereign nation once again? Who would've thought that African Americans who were
taken over and were slaves would be set free through the Civil War? Who would've
thought that through the works of Martin Luther King, Jr. that they would receive their
civil rights, their ability to vote? And I look back in history, I see oppressed people who
were able to non-violently, peacefully stand up for their right, and it warms my heart, and
that's what I see happening here with the Kingdom of Hawaiian government. The United
States is a part of that picture, it's a part of that history. The United States is a country
that I am a citizen of, and I'm proud to be an American. I'm also a Swiss citizen. So, I
have kind of like a little more objective view, point of things. But...and I look at the
United States, I see their attempt in the Apology Bill to apologize for what's happened,
but it stops short with an apology, there's no action plan. And what I do see as I see
what's with, happened with the Native Americans across the United States, the United
States is making the attempt through the Akaka Bill to set up a Kingdom government;
however, that, that government is subservient to Federal law and State law. I believe that
this bill is a move in the right direction because I don't think it's the fulfillment of what I
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believe can happen and will happen in, in the future and the history, but it's a step
forward in the right direction. Now how does this affect the County Council? Well,
here, let me explain that to you if, you know, and humbly 'cause, forgive me, I'm a
knucklehead, okay, I'm doing my best. This basically has to do with the County Council,
because if you look at the Civil Rights movement what happened in Selma, what
happened in Birmingham? Basically the small governments, the counties, the state were
in opposition to African Americans gaining their basic civil rights, their right to vote.
MS. HAMMAN: Three minutes.
MR. FUSSLE: And then what had to happen? The Federal government had to come in and
enforce the localized government to do what was right. I believe that this County can
make history by being the first in the, in the history of the U.S. to do what's right before
the Federal government comes in and forces its hand. I believe we can make history and
show that the little guy can make a step in the right direction to justice. And I believe in
this Council that, that you can take that right step, and I believe this bill is a step in the
right direction. Now, what do I believe will happen if the County Council doesn't move
towards some kind of reconciliation? 'Cause I see a lot of I'm sorry, I'm sorry, but no
action. And the...the Akaka Bill does not cut it. It's a puppet government. We, we want
to move towards the Kingdom of Hawaii. But what I believe is going to happen if, if the
County does, do not do anything, if the Federal government -MS. HAMMAN: Four minutes.
MR. FUSSLE: --if the Federal government does not do anything, then what's going to happen is
the kanaka maoli along with people like a white pastor like me will stand with them and
we will engage in non-violent, peaceful civil disobedience. We will, we'll take steps,
number two, we'll take steps in legal action. Number three, we'll take steps in
boycotting. We already see some of the beginnings of that legal action in the
international courts and the recent suit filed by Dr. Sai to the, the President of the United
States. So those are the three tier actions that we will take, and I will be a part of that
non-violent civil disobedience, boycotts, legal action. And we will, in the sense, emulate
what happened with the Civil Rights movement for the kanaka maoli. Hey, you know
what, thank you so much for listening to me, and I know I'm passionate, but just thank
you for your, your time and understanding. Aloha.
CHAIR MOLINA: Nothing wrong with passion, Mr. Fiissle.
AUDIENCE: . . . (applause).. .
CHAIR MOLINA: And thank you, thank you for the walk through history. Hang on. Let me
ask the Committee Members if they have any questions for you. Members, any questions
for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you for your testimony.
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MR. FUSSLE: Hey, could I say one last thing? It's a quote from Martin Luther King, Jr. This
is what he said...he said, He who passively accepts evil is as much as involved in it as he
who helps to perpetuate it. He who accepts evil without protesting against is really
cooperating with it. And I believe that we need to not cooperate with injustice as the
City...the County Council, and let justice roll down like waters and that righteousness
like a mighty stream. Amen.
AUDIENCE: . . . (applause).. .
CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you. Next to testify on Committee of the Whole Item 24 is
James Kimmel, followed by Nicholas Cummings.
MR. KIMMEL: Aloha and thank you for the privilege to be here to address the issue that you
brought to the table. Because God is our father, we are all sons and daughters of God,
and we're sitting here in, in the jurisdiction of God. And the will of God is the law of the
universe. The son of man and the son of God translated this will of God into a golden
rule, to guide personal conduct in all of our human affairs. The golden rule is pretty
simple, do to others only as you would have them do to you, and you can take it to the
max and do to others what you conceive God would do. Because we have the spirit of
God in us and the spirit of truth in us, we can do the will of God in any action, in any
arena of life on this planet. It's about living, love and truth, and being fair and honest and
sincere. Back in the late 1800s, a relative of my side of the family from my wife's side of
the family was an attorney general for the Kingdom of Hawaii. He committed an act of
treason. It was a matter of freewill choice because as sons of God everything we do is a
matter of freewill choice. And that man went on to draw up the papers of abdication the
Queen was forced to sign under the threat of bloodshed. His name was A. S. Hartwell.
He made a freewill choice which went along with the choices of the others that went, that
made choices to . . .(inaudible). . . Article VI of the U.S. Constitution and violate the
supreme law of the land by the consummation of the coup d'etat, the overthrow of
Hawaii. When I discovered this fact of my family's past by reading the Queen's story,
Hawaii's story by Hawaii's Queen, I became a member of the Hawaiian sovereignty
movement on Kauai and I've dedicated my life to making this great wrong right, because
it's a function of the will of God. The Queen of Hawaii in her fmal, her official protest to
the U.S. government, the bottom line she says, To the almighty ruler of the universe, to
him who judge us righteously, I commit my cause. Now we have his sprit in us right here,
right now. I'm talking to him and God in each of you at this very instant. I know God
knows exactly what you're thinking and what you're going to do. And I pray each of you
do the will of God. The United States government has committed a long train of abuses
and usurpations of its own law, the supreme law of the land.
MS. HAMMAN: Three minutes.
MR. KIMMEL: Because of this, the consequences have ricocheted around the world and they're
still happening. As individuals if the golden rule applies to us, it should even more apply
to nations. Nations should only do to other nations what they would truly want done to
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themselves. And the government of the United States of America is in rebellion against
the will of God and the law of the universe and their own constitution, and it's time it
comes to an end, and it has to start in places like this. With individuals like us in the
simple, natural positions we happen to occupy at this point in time. It's a matter of peace
on earth and goodwill among all men or the destruction of humanity is a consequence of
taking it too far -MS. HAMMAN: Four minutes.
MR. KIMMEL: --and not being able to stop it. We stand on the threshold world peace, world
war, group survival, group extinction. We gotta get back to the golden rule.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay, thank you, Mr. Kimmel.
MR. KIMMEL: And it's up to you to do exactly what you think God would do in this, in this
situation. Aloha.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Kimmel
AUDIENCE: . . . (applause).. .
CHAIR MOLINA: Hang on. Committee Members, questions for the testifier? Seeing none,
thank you for your testimony, sir. Next to testify on Committee of the Whole Item 24,
we have Nicholas Cummings, followed by Alexander Luka.
MR. N. CUMMINGS: Hi, I'm Nicholas Cummings. I'm representing myself. Yeah. And I'd
just like to say I, I agree with this ordinance. It sounds good, . . . (inaudible). . . and there
has been a wrong committed here. I, I know that for a fact. And... yeah, thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you for your testimony. Committee Members, questions for
Mr. Cummings? Seeing none, mahalo for your testimony, Nicholas. Next to testify on
Committee of the Whole Item 24, Alexander Luka, followed by--hopefully, I don't
mispronounce--is it Sam, Sam Ku'ailani Jr. Alexander Luka? Alexander's not here.
Okay. Sam Ku'ailani Jr. Sam? Not here.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Yeah, he's here.
CHAIR MOLINA: Oh, there he is. Okay. Okay, Mr. Luka? Okay.
MR. LUKA: Aloha and good morning, Mr. Chair, Council Members. My name is
Alexander Luka. I am currently a Member to the House of Nobles on the island of Oahu
and District 3. I've been duly elected twice to this position and formally to the House of
Representatives. My whole thing in all of this process is trying to get people to
understand the dilemma and the transition. We all seek heaven in some level or another,
that we would be good contributing members. My contribution today is to share a little
-28-

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

June 17, 2010

bit of history so that we get one proper understanding. There's a lot of people in our
islands who...pursue what is referred to as speculation. They come here to speculate, to
make money, take that money and go back wherever they came from. The dilemma is
that we here who don't have any intentions of going any other where, anywhere else in
the world are left with the results, over-inflation. To give you a little bit of history,
governments can only administrate and adjudicate on patented lands. So when the United
States felt that they should get involved in claiming our country, they failed to get the
consent of the lawful government that was already in place who already had five treaties
with the United States. And in so declaring that, in Paragraph 8 of their apology law,
they declared that they have no authority to be here in these islands by failing to get the
consent of the lawful government and their people. In Paragraph 29, they also declare
that they never ever had title and they still cannot get their hands on any land title till
today, not a square inch. And the words they chose to apply at the time was that the
Hawaiian people never relinquished their national lands or their sovereignty to the United
States specifically. And by the way, that's a Federal law. And to more exemplify the
issue, when the United States invented the tax map key system, that was in the year 1933,
they were transferring titles and claims on titles in their country or the country they claim
is theirs until 1933 and they invented that TMK. They never brought the TMK system to
these islands until 1935. And one better understanding of that, if you take a good look at
your tax map, the one they call a plat, you'll notice that the TMK is imposed on top of-MS. HAMMAN: Three minutes.
MR. LUKA: --existing Royal Patents issued by the original government and Land Commission
awards that were identified by the original government. And more so to give you a
better...example, if you take a good look at the Title Guaranty's guarantee, you'll find
that it's nothing more than a warranty. And if you look at the disclaimer on the tail end
of that document, you'll find a statement very similar to--and I cannot quote the exact
words--that this document is a title until the real owner shows up. And I'd like to
announce to you the reinstated Hawaiian process of reinstating our country is here in
hand and we are now in the process of transiting to a lawful process, and I'd like to
welcome all of you to our country. And since you've been here long enough, I think you
have a-MS. HAMMAN: Four minutes.
MR. LUKA: --rightful place. And, Mr. Chair, I want to thank you very much for allowing me to
share some information with you so you guys can make a real good, comfortable
understanding and a comfortable decision. Thank you very much.
CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Luka.
AUDIENCE: . . . (applause).. .
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CHAIR MOLINA: Committee Members, questions for the testifier? Seeing none, mahalo for
your testimony. Thank you. Next to testify on Committee of the Whole Item 24, we
have Sam Ku'ailani Jr., followed by Denise Armitage.
MR. KU'AILANI JR.: Good morning.
CHAIR MOLINA: Good morning.
MR. KU'AILANI JR.: Good morning, Mr. Chairman and County Council. My name is Samuel
Ku'ailani. I'm a District Representative 3, North Wailuku District for Mokupuni 0
Maui, elected through a democratic process. It's a very simple process and, most of all,
it's a very simple matter that we are here. I am in fully support of this bill that we're
trying to pass here. I am also here just basically to share some simple manao. We all
believe that an unjust law is no law at all, and we're basically here with our Head of State
Prime Minister trying educate yourselves and, most of all, others also here in the
galley [sic] about our process. And to keep it short, like I said earlier, we're here just for
support and I support this bill all the way.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay.
MR. KU'AILANI JR.: Thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Ku'ailani. Committee Members, questions for the testifier?
Seeing none, mahalo for your testimony.
MR. KU'AILANI JR.: Thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: Next to testify on Committee of the Whole Item 24, Denise Armitage,
followed by Doris Ku'ailani.
MS. ARMITAGE: I'm really so happy to be here, and I'm trying very hard to hold back my
tears, my tears of joy that you are finally, finally hearing us. I stand here for the future of
my grandchildren, for their children. What will they have when all of our lands are gone?
How will they live when they can't fish no more? How will they hunt for meat when
there's no more work for them? I ask you, please, look in the future for what our
children, grandchildren, my great grandchildren will have, 'cause the Hawaiian people
will be here in Hawaii forever. And I pray to you, Council, please, think for the best for
our people of Hawaii Nei is what we need. Thank you for hearing me. Aloha.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Mahalo for your testimony. Committee Members, questions for the
testifier? Seeing none, thank you. Next to testify on Committee of the Whole Item 24,
Doris Ku'ailani to be followed by Dan Holmes.
MS. KU'AILANI: Aloha. Good morning, everyone. Thanks for being here. I'd just like to say
that I am in support of this ordinance and I feel that, you know, this is...best time. There
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has been a lot going throughout the years, a lot of people putting out their efforts and
their sweat and blood, too. It's also good for the, the future generations. Now we have
some kind of negotiations, we can bring it forward. There's a lot of issues of land, water,
fishing, et cetera. I feel that this will be, again, a great opportunity for all, especially in
Hawaii. Mahalo.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Mahalo. Members, questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank
you for your testimony. Next to testify on Committee of the Whole Item 24, Dan Holmes
to be followed by Victor Kosatschkow, I hope I pronounced the name correctly.
MR. HOLMES: Corporation Counsel's opinion of this proposed ordinance stated that actions of
the Council have to be consistent with the Admissions Act. The problem you might have
there is that any act subsequent to an act of fraud has no lawful basis. Therefore, the
Admissions Act, the Organic Act...because of the unlawfulness of the Newlands
Resolution really don't have the full force of law. That being said, the County as a
subsidiary of the State is beholden to follow State law and, and its statutes. Statute 359,
the purpose of that statute is to facilitate the native Hawaiians in developing a...a
sovereign government of their own choosing. Actions to...in that, in that document is
proposed a moratorium on citing, arresting, prosecuting people who are part of actions
that are government authorized actions of the reinstated Hawaiian government. In order
for those officers to arrest those people for actions that are supported by Act... State law,
Act 359, there's a conflict...created there. You, as a Council, regardless of whether the
legality or your, your ability to go through and accept the other provisions of this
ordinance, there's nothing stopping from putting a moratorium on, on suppressing those
actions that are necessary to bring back that government. In fact, you have a duty to...I'll
put it this way. You can either pass an ordinance that says basically in support of Act
359, in which case are you bypassing the liability you will incur if you refuse to, to pass
that ordinance, that moratorium. If you don't pass that moratorium, then you're
accepting that liability that is going to occur when human rights of the participants in
these actions are violated. You have...and, and you would be...basically you'd be taking
personal responsibility. You have an opportunity to protect the -MS. HAMMAN: Three minutes.
MR. HOLMES: --the County and yourselves by passing this resolution to before the fact resolve
this potential conflict. In that conflict you will be held accountable for as a public official
and as a private man or women in your unlimited liability. So I would, I would ask you
at the very least...you, you, as the Council, have an opportunity to pass all, none or any
particular part of this ordinance. I would suggest that for your own protection you pass at
least the part instilling this moratorium. Thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you. Before I ask the Members for questions, Mr. Holmes,
can you state your full name for the record?
MR. HOLMES: Dan Holmes.
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CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you. Members, questions for Mr. Holmes? Seeing none,
thank you for your testimony. Next to testify, Victor Kosatschkow--I hope I pronounced
that correctly--followed by Representative Russell Kahookele.
MR. KOSATSCHKOW: Aloha, my name is Victor Kosatschkow and, and I am here speaking
as a private person who has...also as a, a national of the reinstated Kingdom of Hawaii.
And I'm here basically to elucidate the Council on the international law and its customs
and its application in this forum. Okay. And some of the concepts I'd like to speak to,
especially one of jus cogens or also known as peremptory norms, okay, in international
law as they would be applied generally universally on this planet. Okay. And with that I
see that...what may be, what law which may be taking effect here is the law of
occupation, and that's pretty much cited in the U.S. Army Manual 27-10. And I would
like to cite a section of that, particularly and that's 386, I believe, that says that the
nationals of the party that are being occupied, their rights shall especially be not
forbidden or derogated in any way. Okay. And you really need to look at that section
and to see if in fact it, it does apply to this situation. And now I'd like...and, and in that
I'd like to speak too...and that's generally under Article 3 of the Geneva Conventions.
Okay. And I'd like to speak to your own personal unlimited liability that may be subject
in violations of these norms under the ICC, which is International Criminal Court, in your
personal unlimited liability, okay, notwithstanding any sovereign immunity that you may
claim. Okay. And you...I, I, I think that is contingent upon you in your unlimited
liability to question the Corporation Counsel in his ability and in his knowledge of
international law, that he has to properly inform you of your personal liabilities. Okay.
And ask him if he went to the John U. School of Excuses (?) so that you, that he doesn't
give you a, a false impression that somehow that you have this immunity from
prosecution. Because United States right now and, and John [sic] Cheney, Rumsfeld, et
cetera and others are subject to international law and they will be prosecuted eventually
because they violated international law against torture. Okay. And, and so you have to
ask him if-MS. HAMMAN: Three minutes.
MR. KOSATSCHKOW: --if that, if that fact...if bad advice is going to indemnify you from any
other future actions that would be contingent upon the actions that you take, whether it's
malfeasance, misfeasance, or even nonfeasance in this forum. Okay. And then...and,
and I think the law, the law could be read under the "Charming Betsy" Canon within your
own laws, okay, and that's pretty much supplies a law to the fact that there shall be, is
read that it...there shall be no conflict with laws that are international in scope, in custom
so that the domestic municipal laws shall not conflict. And the "Charming Betsy" Canon,
even though it hasn't been applied lately, I still believe that it should be, especially as
we're nearing the end of -MS. HAMMAN: Four minutes.
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MR. KOSATSCHKOW: --American exceptionalism. Okay. And that the reliance on the
imperial force is coming to an end, okay, and that we have to rely on law, okay, and in
good, honest faith in dealing with each other. Thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Kosatschkow. My apologies for mispronouncing
your name earlier. Members, questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you for your
testimony, sir. Next to testify on Committee of the Whole Item 24, Representative
Russell Kahookele, followed by LeeAnn Kahookele-Paman.
MR. KAHOOKELE: Aloha, Mr. Chairman and Council Members. I'd like to extend a big
mahalo, and I know Councilmember Baisa said that she doesn't expect any gratitude for
introducing this ordinance, but I'd like acknowledge her courage in bringing forth this
ordinance. I stand in support of this ordinance. I'd also like to acknowledge
Uncle Bill John Medeiros from Hana. Aloha, Uncle.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aloha.
MR. KAHOOKELE: And Councilmember Nishiki, you know, for having the courage to fly that
flag upside down every day. I understand somebody went physically over there and
attacked him for that. But there is something wrong in this country, and we are trying to
correct this wrong with respect for law. For many, many years kanakas, like myself, like
those who spoke before you today, stood up against the oppressor, found themselves in
jail or worse yet, killed. Today, we come before you to try to seek a remedy to correct
this wrong. Many, many years we heard people say we sympathize with the Hawaiians,
we understand something had happened, but what can you do about it? You can't fight
City Hall. Well, I think we're in City Hall. We're not attempting to fight City Hall.
We're attempting to work with City Hall through a diplomatic process. Okay. In 2008,
our Prime Minister gave a PowerPoint presentation, very detailed on our rights, our
perfect right. It's not that America gave us this right or even the State of Hawaii. All
they really did was acknowledge it. Far too long we go before the courts and the courts
will say this is a political matter. We go before the politicians, such as we're here today,
and the politicians say this is a judicial matter. Well, fmally after over 100red years we
got the politicians to pass laws, and then we have police officers who work for the
County of Maui tell us that the United States Public Law 103-150 is just a bunch of
words, it doesn't mean anything. We have public defenders or pretenders tell us that the
State of Hawaii passed Act 359 and it's just a...is the State of Hawaii blowing smoke up
you all. Yeah. So fmally we get the courts in one position and we get the politicians in
one position, and we're standing here before you knowing we have this right to govern
ourselves. The problem is America who taught us from, from childhood to pledge
allegiance to the flag, yeah, for justice and liberty for all, denied our ancestors this
freedom to choose for themselves and they denied the injustice for far too long.
MS. HAMMAN: Three minutes.
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MR. KAHOOKELE: And I pray that this Council is not gonna continue to perpetuate that fraud
and...deny us the freedom, the liberty to choose for ourselves the form of government
that we want. We chose to reinstate our tutu's country in a process that is recognized
under international law. And like the speaker before me told you guys, if you don't
believe international law has any kind of authority, you just ask that guy Wayne [sic]
Chapman, they call him "Dog". He went into Mexico to extradite a fugitive and got
himself in hot water for violating international law. When Saddam Hussein invaded
Kuwait, the United States led the coalition forces to reinstate Kuwait's sovereignty
because he violated international law. We're standing on the law. Again, thank you for
giving us this opportunity to make this presentation, and I, I implore your courage in the
light of all the other people. I went to a meeting once where somebody said democracy is
alive and well.
MS. HAMMAN: Four minutes.
MR. KAHOOKELE: It wasn't over 100 years ago when my tutu's signed the kue petition
against annexation overwhelmingly, majority of the people of these islands was against
annexing our country, and because of that I challenge you to produce a treaty of
annexation. And if one cannot be produced, then I implore you to work with us. Thank
you again. Mahalo.
AUDIENCE: . . . (applause).. .
CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Kahookele. Committee Members, questions for the
testifier? Seeing none, mahalo.
MR. KAHOOKELE: Mr. Chair, if I may, just one last thing I wanted to share. Right in front of
this building outside I noticed a stone of hope monument that was erected on
December 28, 2006 in honor of...Doctor Martin Luther King and it says, freedom is
never voluntarily given by the oppressor; it must be demanded by the oppressed. And we
respectfully demand our freedom. Mahalo.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER, FROM THE AUDIENCE: Yeah.
AUDIENCE: . . . (applause).. .
CHAIR MOLINA:
Next to testify on Committee of the Whole Item 24,
LeeAnn Kahookele-Paman, followed by Thomas Croly.
MS. KAHOOKELE-PAMAN: Aloha and good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aloha.
MS. KAHOOKELE-PAMAN: My name is LeeAnn Kahookele-Paman. I reside in Hana and I
am a citizen national of the reinstated lawful Hawaiian government, and I am here today
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to show support of this ordinance and also here to say thank you for giving this item your
consideration. Mahalo.
CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you, Ms. Paman, and my apologies for the mispronunciation.
Members, any questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you for your testimony.
Next to testify on Committee of the Whole Item 10(6), followed by Kapali Keahi.
MR. CROLY: Aloha, Chair. Aloha, Council Members. My name is Thomas Croly. I'm
speaking today on my own behalf. It's nice that, that we have this Committee of the
Whole to consider making changes in our laws and, and listening to the people about
what, how those changes would affect them. And, and I think that this is, this is a very
good part of our democratic process. One of the proposed changes today that you'll be
considering is the four-year Council terms, and it's a difficult one because you guys are
the ones that it directly affects. So, I wanted to weigh in with my manao on that. Just in,
in observing you guys having to run every two years, and what a burden that is to
constantly be...in the process of reelection. But also what a burden it is on the citizens to
have to keep up with electing nine different Council Members every two years and, and
considering new ones that...as, as the process. So, I do support a change in, in this
process. I don't think that the four-year terms is the total change, though. I like the idea,
one of the ideas proposed here that with the four-year terms we would be having
staggered terms so that every two years we would be voting on half the Council. I think
that's a very, a very good part in, in here. But I also support the idea, and I think it
should be considered at the same time, of district voting. As I talked to many people
around the County and I talked to them about you folks because I know you folks fairly
well, most of them don't know you all that well, and most of them walk into the,
the...election booth knowing pretty much who they're going to vote for, for President or
who they're going to vote for, for Governor, and probably who they're going to vote for,
for U.S. Senator or U.S. Congressman But once they get down to the Council and
they're faced with as many as 18 different names at one particular election, in many cases
they're not well-informed and, and they can't make an, an honest decision at that point.
However, the four-year idea of splitting it up and that each two years they're only going
to be faced with half that number, it goes some of the way to, to addressing that problem.
I think there's a better chance that people could, could make an informed decision about
their Council Members if they were only voting on four or five every two years. So, I
think that there is defmitely some merit there. But I would like you to consider other
changes in, in the whole process, including the district voting thing, and I'd like to see
this go forward for the people to vote on as soon as possible. If not this year, in, in the
next election after the, after the Council, the Charter Commission is, is convened.
On another issue, you're considering a, a Planning Commission member today and -MS. HAMMAN: Three minutes.
MR. CROLY: --I've, I've had my name in for Planning Commission for the last three years and
I've been passed over six times. I'm not bringing that to the Council. But what, what I
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have seen in the discussions recently is a thought to maybe reviewing the process by
which we choose the Planning Commissioners, and that would be an item that I'd like to
give testimony on some day. Hopefully it, it'll be brought before this body. But it's not
an individual, a single individual who's being discriminated against. I've been passed
over six times and. . . (chuckle). . .probably, probably will be more. But that's, that's the
process that we have. Thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you very much for your testimony, Mr. Croly. Committee
Members, questions for the testifier? Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo. Mr. Chairman. Mr. Croly, good morning. Thank
you for being here. You're a well-informed person and well-involved in community
affairs. And speaking to your testimony on the consideration of a four-year term for
Council Members, is it your knowledge and experience, as it seems to be mine, in
conversations I've had in national conferences with counterparts from other jurisdictions
that most of them are four-year terms. Is, is that your experience in your research?
MR. CROLY: Yes, I, I moved to Hawaii eight years ago and I was kind of shocked and
surprised that we had Council Members who only had four-year [sic] terms. I think,
yeah, quite commonly it's...it, it is four years.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right. And, and you pointed out, well, that there seems to
be a loss of momentum when the elections come around every two years for the Council
Members, because you have to focus both on your Council work and on a campaign. So
every two years makes it, in my experience, difficult to keep the focus only on our
legislative work. Also in your research, has it also shown that paying for elections every
two years by government is very expensive as compared to having elections every four
years?
MR. CROLY: Well, the government's going to have an election every two years anyway
whether, whether we go to four-year Council terms or not because we, we elect our...our
Governor and our President in, in opposite terms there. So, I, I'm not sure. I, I don't
have any comment to make on, on the cost -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Well, I was speaking...
MR. CROLY: --to the government.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah.
MR. CROLY: But certainly there is a cost to those candidates who are running and to the public
who are supporting those candidates, and it's burdensome, quite frankly, on the, the
whole process to have all the signage done and so forth every two years, for sure.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And, and then finally, I, I'd like to get to, get to your
response about there are jurisdictions that do their elections strictly by mailing, no polls
at all, like in Oregon, which seems to be really high in turnout. Your comments on that
as far as considering that?
MR. CROLY: I, I, I really haven't looked into that. I'm all for using technology that we have,
and the idea that, that we could vote electronically or by mail or, or, you know, whatever
technology that we have that makes it easier for people. As long as we can keep it
secure, I think is, is a good idea. People's, people's right to vote is, is very important
and, and it should be made as user-friendly as possible if we can do that.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Thank you, Mr. Foly [sic], appreciate it. And,
Mr. Chairman, thank you for the little latitude. Mahalo.
CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: . . . (laughter).. .
CHAIR MOLINA: Members, any other questions for Mr. Croly? Seeing none, thank you for
your testimony. Members, the Chair's aware of the time. I know you, some of you have
this anxious look on your face for a quick break, but we do have just two more testifiers
signed up. Do you want to proceed, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Go.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Next to testify on Committee of the Whole Item 24 is Kapali Keahi,
to be followed by Wayne Armitage.
MR. KEAHI: Good morning, everybody, Chair Molina and the rest of the Council. Thank you
for this opportunity to come before you and speak on the ordinance to acknowledge the
reinstatement of the, of the Kingdom of Hawaii. You know, we...we live in a colonial
era and it's not new to anybody that what has been done to our people, yeah, is being
done all over the world, yeah. And so when we look at what's happening here, you
know, in this Council and if we need to, if there are any of you who really does not know
what's happening over here in Hawaii, you know, perhaps, you know, maybe it was,
maybe we products of the public school system and that's why, you know, we so
ignorant, you know. And no offense to Ms. Wakida over there, but she was, she was my
teacher back in high school and she was my English teacher in high school. But come
now, people, like this is not, this is not a new issue, this is an old one and it's fermenting,
and it's repeating itself in many different ways. You know, we live in the, we
live...we're like dabbed in the middle of the largest body of water and our streams are
empty, you know, and that has, that has like personally affected my family. You know,
the County's intake up in Kahoma, up in Kanaha [sic] Valley sits on my family's land.
So we have been most gracious in, you know, accommodating this County, my family,
themself, you know, with how you take care of the people, you know, we've been
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supporting this County. I, I see that as a, as a...you know, that we've been very gracious
and have given this government a lot of aloha and likewise, we would like to receive that
aloha. And shees [sic] if we ever get to be as relevant, yeah, as you are to your
constituents, yeah...you know, like people like Tamara, I would love to see her, yeah, on
our Planning Commission 'cause she's a warrior in our community in Lahaina. We, we,
we farm taro together and so, you know, we talk about a lot of issues that confront our
community over there on the west side. I mean they've, they've done a very successful
job at protecting a very beautiful place called Honolua, you know, that place we all love.
We love all of Lahaina, we love all of Maui. And what we've seen as kanaka people is
that we've gotten less and less and less and less since America has been here. You know,
our Kingdom, our Kingdom was founded perhaps on war, but it was also founded on
peace as well. It was founded on . . . (inaudible due to interruption). . . -MS. HAMMAN: Three minutes.
MR. KEAHI: --that we need to take care of our people, we need to malama this land. America's
presence here was founded on greed and injustice. What is more relevant in this day and
time? Yeah. What is more relevant? So, I urge the Council to acknowledge this...it's
just a small measure of what you can actually do. It's really, it's really small, because
we've just gone through 117 years of denial, you know. This, this is like a major step up
for everybody and for the rest of this, Maui, the Maui community at-large, you know, for
the Council to acknowledge something like this so that we can bring about a meaningful
transition, a meaningful change for everybody. So, I urge your support. Thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Mahalo, Kapali.
AUDIENCE: . . . (applause).. .
CHAIR MOLINA: Committee Members, questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you
very much for your testimony. Next to testify is Wayne Armitage on Committee of the
Whole Item 24, and Mr. Armitage is the last person who have signed up. The Chair will
offer one last opportunity for anyone who would like to testify on any of our Committee
items today. Good morning, Mr. Armitage.
MR. W. ARMITAGE: Aloha. Thank you for having me here today, Chair and Members. As
you know, I'm here for this bill. And why I'm here too is because this is our third time
here, you know, how long going take you guys to learn right from wrong, even though
you, you support and work for a de facto government. But looking at your guys' faces
right now, I'm pretty sure every one of you was born before the State of Hawaii. If you
was born in the State of Hawaii before statehood, are you an American or how you
became an American? Did you go through the, the process like the immigrants do? I
guess no questions then. As far as I'm concerned, I never went through that process.
Okay. So, I don't know how I became an American. So that's why I'm here and in
support of this bill. It shouldn't be hard for your folks, too. For one thing, it's, it's
irrelevant. Come on, we've been here three times. We've been oppressed, opposed;
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we've been called all kinds of names• sovereign, homeless, and everything out there by
the people you guys support. It's about time it stops. We're human just like you guys. I
work out in the sun eight, ten hours a day harder than what you work in here, and I get
called all this. I don't think it's right. Okay. So now it's about time to understand
what's going on with this. Please, help us support this so we no need be here no more. It
won't take long, it won't take long. I'm here for one reason. Mr. Noa came by me about
ten years ago in this wordings: he said, Wayne, one thief can hang on to a, to a stolen
piece of property for a certain period of time until its lawful owners who come back and
reclaim its property, and only law going determine who is the lawful owners. Thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Armitage. Committee Members, questions for the testifier?
Seeing none, mahalo for your testimony.
MR. W. ARMITAGE: Aloha.
AUDIENCE: . . . (applause).. .
CHAIR MOLINA: Aloha. Committee Secretary, have we had any additional sign-ups?
MS. SAKAMOTO: No, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Seeing none and seeing no one approaching, the Chair will close
public testimony on all of our agenda items today. Any objections?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Testimony will be closed.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .
CHAIR MOLINA: Members, it's time for a recess. Let us return to the Chamber at ten minutes
after 11:00. Meeting in recess. . . .(gavel). . .
RECESS:

10:59 a.m.

RECONVENE:

11:14 a.m.

CHAIR MOLINA: . . . (gavel). . . The Committee of the Whole meeting for June 17, 2010 is
now back in session. Okay. Members, we have a busy agenda, so let's get right into
things here. And by the way, the Chair apologizes and he did not recognize the excusal
of Member Victorino. I guess when he's not here, we, we certainly...it's certainly
noticeable. . . . (chuckle).. .
ITEM NO. 2(20): NOMINATIONS TO BOARDS, COMMITTEES, AND
COMMISSIONS (MAUI PLANNING COMMISSION) (C.C. No. 09-15)
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CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Members, we'll start first with Committee of the Whole Item 2(2),
Nominations to Boards, Committees, and Commissions. The Committee is in receipt of a
correspondence dated May 5, 2010 (received on the same day), from Charmaine Tavares,
Mayor of Maui County, requesting consideration of the nomination of Anna Pennell
(Penny) Wakida to the Maui Planning Commission, for a term expiring on March 31,
2015. The Council must approve or disapprove the nomination by July 4, 2010, or the
nomination will be deemed approved. The...the Committee may consider whether to
recommend approval or disapproval of the nomination, and the Committee may also
consider other related action. And from the Administration we have Ms. Feenstra and,
and Ms. Endrina to give us opening comments on the nomination of Ms. Wakida to the
Maui Planning Commission.
MS. FEENSTRA: Good morning, Committee Chair Molina, Council Members, and persons in
the gallery. Thank you for considering Mayor's nominees this morning. She would also
like to thank Planning Commission nominee Penny Wakida and Civil Service
Commission nominee Anne Moe for being here today at Council's request for an
interview.
Penny is a long-time resident of Lahaina and is very involved in the West Maui
community as the previous testifier informed you of. As her application and résumé
indicate, she was a teacher at Lahainaluna High School for 30 years and is very involved
in the community.
Anne Moe is a Kihei resident and has years of experience in the business sector,
including Director of Human Resources for a company with, with 5,000 employees, and
Anne is also here to answer any questions.
Our Salary Commission nominee is Colleen Suyama. I'm sure most of you know
Colleen from the outstanding performance she provided the County as an employee for
over 30 years. She is now with the private sector and her experience in both the private
and public sector will serve her well on the Salary Commission.
Thank you again for your consideration, and I'm not sure if Ms. Endrina has any
comments. Okay. Okay, thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: All right. Thank you, Ms. Feenstra. Members, we're going to first deal with
the nominee to the Maui Planning Commission that is Ms. Wakida, and she has been here
waiting patiently in the gallery. I'd like to invite Ms. Wakida to the front first.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I have some questions for Administration prior to.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Proceed, Mr. Nishiki.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. Because I didn't want Ms. Wakida to feel awkward
about it, but some concerns just because of what was brought up earlier today. One has
to do with that letter from Charmaine in regards to County employees. Administration, is
this a policy that this Administration is...going to take in regards to County employees
serving on any board or commission?
CHAIR MOLINA: Ms. Feenstra?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And, I guess, I want to know if there's any law that authorizes
you to stop anyone from doing this.
MS. FEENSTRA: As, as far as the law, I would defer that to Brian Moto. As far as Mayor's
personal issues on, on nominations, if you look at her previous nominations for Planning
Commission, she has not ever selected anyone that is a County employee, and I believe
that she will continue that. There are some boards and commissions that require County
employees on them, and she does have County employees on those boards and
commissions. It also has a lot to do with the directors of the departments and the
management team of the department as to whether or not they feel a County employee
can serve and also, you know, provide the service to the, the County 'cause their first
responsibility, of course, is their position with the County.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Mr. Komoto [sic], would you -CHAIR MOLINA: Mr. Moto?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --answer the question in regards to the law?
MR. MOTO: Mr. Chairman, the, the Charter is clear that State and County employees are
eligible to serve on boards and commissions.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair -CHAIR MOLINA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --if you could get Mr. Moto to use his -CHAIR MOLINA: Mr. Moto -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --microphone, please? I can't hear.
CHAIR MOLINA: --bring it up closer to you.
MR. MOTO: The Charter is clear that State and County employees are eligible to serve on
boards and commissions.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. Back to the Administration. Mr. Chairman, I think we
had a meeting on March 24th and, and, you know, I think a lot of us were concerned and,
and I'll ask the question, why did the Administration go out and solicit another, I guess,
applicant despite that long-time residents of Lahaina, mean, meaning Tamara and
Gordon Cockett, had already submitted their applications and were willing to serve? I
think I, I bring the minutes, as being passed out by Staff, at the March 24, 2010
Committee of the Whole meeting, Mr. Chairman, these people had expressed, Gordon
and Tamara, that they applied for the Planning Commission seat. And I think that many
of us had some concerns with the process...why were these people not nominated, I
guess, because it seems like when you look at the application of when this was applied
for it was April 11 th when you look at the applicant's application. So it seems like
Administration really paid no attempt to maybe the issues that we had concerns with.
MS. FEENSTRA: Um...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And...
MS. FEENSTRA: Are you fmished with your question, Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: What's that?
MS. FEENSTRA: Are you fmished with your question?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yes.
MS. FEENSTRA: Okay. Mayor...I, I know this comes up a lot and, and if you look at the
legislation which I would also defer to Brian Moto to explain further, Mayor...or not just
this Mayor, any Mayor, the Executive Office has the responsibility of, of nominating
different persons to the boards and commissions. And that's, you know, Mayor's choice
and, and Mayor's decisions are based on information she has in looking at a board and a
commission and seeing...what the personality is of that commission, what may be needed
as far as balance, whether it's district or gender or occupational balance, the length of
time a person has lived here. So there's lots of things that go into...some are mandated,
some are her personal because she is the Mayor at this time, just as any Mayor is. So
Mayor did go out and look for other nominees which she has that right as any Mayor
would, and her selection is before you today. As far as the practice and the policies of,
you know, the Legislative Branch, to my understanding would be the branch that
approves or disapproves of these nominees. But I'll let Brian Moto explain that further
because I, I think there is a problem between...you know, we have gone over this quite a
few times as to who does what.
CHAIR MOLINA: Mr. Moto, you care to add additional response?
MR. MOTO: Nothing more than to say that ultimately it's...when, when...if it's a Mayoral
appointment, it's up to the Mayor to decide who the Mayor selects.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. I, I guess, Brian, a lot of us are concerned about process
and, and, and questioning and, again, I'm going to ask...the Department again. When I
asked at the last meeting about trying to work with you people in regards to sending us a
roster of people that have...sent in their applications, I, I think you said, and you were
kind of skirting the issue, but you said you'd think about it or, or that you would consider
it. Why have you not sent to this Committee all applications in regards to...trying to
work with us as to some of the concerns that we may have had?
MS. FEENSTRA: I'm going to defer this to Brian.
MR. MOTO: Mr. Chairman, I haven't spoken with Ms. Feenstra about this, but in preparation
for this meeting, because the topic had been mentioned earlier, I did some informal
research to refresh my memory. And the Office of Information Practices has issued
opinions--some of them date back to the '90s, I think--about information relating to
unsuccessful applicants for a nomination. It's pretty clear that if someone is nominated
and approved for service on a board or commission on this, by, in the State or the County,
that much of the information that's said about them is going to be public. But there has,
there are a couple of opinions about files relating to the people who are not selected by
either the Governor or, or the Mayor, and there is one OIP opinion and I don't believe it's
been retracted because it's still on the website, although that alone doesn't mean that it
reflects the, the current opinion of the Office. But it says that...the information about the
unsuccessful applicants is information that should not be disclosed because there, it's
information in which people have a privacy interest in. OIP has recognized a couple of
exceptions in later opinions for appointments to judicial type positions and also positions
which do not require legislative confirmation. In those two circumstances you will find
OIP opinions in which they will say that in that case the, the, the interest in public
disclosure and public knowledge outweighs those privacy interests. But the older OIP
opinion is still there which talks about the more general case of what do you do about the
files relating to people who are not selected for a position that requires some kind of
confirmation? And there the OIP opinion says there's a privacy interest and so, and that
the executive authority need not disclose those kinds of files.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. And, and thank you, Brian, because I look forwarding
to receiving that OIP opinion. Thank you again.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I am done.
CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you. Members, any other questions for the Administration before I
call upon Ms. Wakida who's been wait, waiting very patiently to respond to your
questions? Seeing none, Ms., Ms. Wakida, if you could please come up to the podium.
There were...three Members did request your presence here this morning to ask you
questions. We had...actually there were four. One of 'ern is not here today, so
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Mr. Victorino, although he did make the request. Member Baisa, Member Nishiki, and
Member Johnson asked for you to be here to respond to questions. So with that being
said, I'd like to ask you if you could just give a brief opening statement about, basically
about who you are and why you want to be considered to be nominated for the Planning
Commission?
MS. WAKIDA: Thank you. Thank you for...I thank the, Charmaine for the nomination. I
thank you, all of you, for being here today and, and welcoming me. I'll give you a little
brief history. I came to Hawaii in 1963, I transferred from Washington State to the
University of Hawaii. In 1971, I was offered a position at Lahainaluna High School, and
that's where I taught for 30 years. I married a local boy, I raised my family, and they are
still on Maui. My daughter is married, lives in West Maui, and I have two grandchildren
who attend King Kamehameha III School. So my interest in being on this Planning
Commission is, is personal as well as a keen desire to serve the community and to give
back. As, as was pointed out, I won't be here in 50 years but certainly my grandchildren
will be, and they will be the beneficiaries of the decisions that are made by the Planning
Commission, and I would like to be part of guiding some of those decisions, I hope, with
fairness and the wisdom that the rest of the members bring to this. I would like to
provide opportunity for our citizens of Maui, while keeping in mind protecting our fragile
environment and the beauty of these, of this island that is so important to all of us. I lived
in West Maui for 30 years, so...and been an, an active part of the local community. So, I
feel that I understand, I hope, some of the concerns of that local community and could
bring their positions and their...feelings to this to the Planning Commission.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you very much, Ms. Wakida. I'd like to start off first with the
area representative, Member Johnson. And, Members, in your line of questioning, again,
just a friendly reminder, please confine your questions to the, the application.
Member Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you very much, Penny, and I do appreciate you being
willing to serve in this capacity. I know that you're retired and I know how passionately
you do care about West Maui. What are some of the other activities that you've
participated in that give, will give this Council a little bit better idea of what your range
of interests are?
MS. WAKIDA: Well, as Butch has pointed out, I am part of the Lahaina Restoration Foundation
and have been for 20 years, so I am interested in the historical aspect of our community.
I have been President of Community Theater of Maui, which is a children's theater in
West Maui, for 15 years. So, I am...I continue to be interested in activities for our
children. You have my résumé, I hope, in front of you. I am still connected with the
high school and...I started the archive committee up there, the historic committee, and
we are interested in preserving oh all sorts of things, not just the history...historical
artifacts with all those trees, things like that. Let's see, what else? Off the top of my
head...I, of course, I'm a listener, I'm a reader--I understand that's the important part of
this Commission--and I do my homework.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you. And, and one of the concerns, I think, because
you've...you know, we've, we've known each other for many years. One of the
concerns I have and, of course, I won't be on the Council anymore and we really don't
oversee what the Planning Commission does anyway. But one of the concerns that's
been expressed repeatedly is the extreme development or the threat of development or
more hotels, more visitor accommodations being placed in West Maui in a very fragile
environment with very limited infrastructure. Do you have any comments or feelings as
to where we are as a community in accommodating more growth without proper
infrastructure?
MS. WAKIDA: Well, that's a big question, it's, it's an important question, and I don't have a lot
of facts in front of me. I know that growth is inevitable; however, it needs to be...and I,
and I know that the...that you have spent a lot of time putting together a community plan,
that growth needs to be planned carefully so that we don't end up with an urban sprawl
that, that we grow to hate down the road. I think all of those factors have be looked at
carefully. I think the citizens of Maui are our primary responsibility, and we need to see
that those, that their interests are protected.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you very much, Penny. Appreciate you being
here.
CHAIR MOLINA: All right. Thank you, Member Johnson. Member Baisa, followed by
Member Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair Thank you, Ms. Wakida, for being here. It
was important to me that I should at least get to meet you. There may be a
misunderstanding, but what we receive in our binder is really not a full résumé. What we
get is a copy of your application. It really doesn't tell us a whole lot.
MS. WAKIDA: Oh. Because I was asked to, to complete...I sent a two-page résumé and...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I didn't miss, I guess...oh, maybe I haven't seen it, but let's talk.
MS. WAKIDA: Oh, sure.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: What I'm really interested in is your experience in government.
Do you have any experience with government, and how familiar are you with the
Planning Commission and what it does?
MS. WAKIDA: I've been to the website. I have read what it says on the website about the
responsibilities...and looked at some agenda, past agendas, some past minutes. I think
there's going to be a huge learning curve for anybody who comes on to the Planning
Commission. When I was...nominated, I, I said what are my qualifications? I don't
come from a planning background; I don't come from a, an architectural
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background...I'm not a builder or a realtor; and I was told that that was not important,
that they want somebody who is open-minded, who can look at both sides of an issue,
who does not bring a, an agenda. At least an agenda that has already preconceived
positions on things, strong positions one way or the other, somebody who can be
unbiased and fair. So to answer your question, I don't have any. I haven't been on a
board or commission before. This would be my first experience.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: . . . (cleared throat). . . Excuse me. The reason we ask people to
come and meet with us when we're doing confirmation is we're trying to figure out, you
know, who are these people and are they a good fit for the Planning Commission. I
wanted to ask you if you're familiar with the current, you know, things shift from
generation to generation and I'm old enough now to have, be able to say that
knowledgeably. The in thing now is smart growth, and as we're doing the planning and
as we're looking at the new General Plan and as we have developers coming in with
proposals, much of the talk is around building communities, it's the new thing now. We
don't want to build housing developments one place and build businesses in another
place, which necessitate a great deal of driving around. Are you familiar with that at all
and if you are, what do you think about it?
MS. WAKIDA: Well, yes, I am a little bit...not very much. I've heard of...I've, I've seen
some, you know, what the rest of the community has in the newspaper. I believe it's
Olowalu and another community I don't know if it was Leileihua or not. I have some
questions, but I don't have a lot of information yet about those communities. I've, I've
read about a few places in the mainland that have some new communities. I'm interested
to know how... successful they are in other areas, and if they really do what the planners
have intended. So...I, I don't have a strong opinion one way or the other yet, but I do
have questions.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. So the phrase "walkable communities" rings a bell?
MS. WAKIDA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: How do you feel about those?
MS. WAKIDA: Well, I, I have seen some pros and cons and I...and, and so, again, I don't
have...I haven't made it a point to study those. I have some concerns as a mother, as a,
as a consumer, as a resident what would, how would I be living in that community, what
is practical in the hot Hawaiian sun, and what is something that we need to...the
community that will meet, meet the needs of the people that live here. We are a
community that likes to go to Costco, and the big box stores and, and others. So how will
those habits change? I have, I have more questions than I have answers.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you. And I, I wanna thank you very much for coming
today. It's very good for us to be able to meet with you and, you know, kind of chat with
you and at least get to attach a face to a name I am, too, am not going to be around here
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in 50 years. I'll be lucky if I'm here in 20. So but I do, like you, have children and now
great grandchildren who I hope will be here. Thank you.
MS. WAKIDA: Thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you, Member Baisa. Member Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you. Good morning, Penny.
MS. WAKIDA: Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I'll start this way. Did Administration give you any kind of
overview of what your responsibilities are -MS. WAKIDA: Urn...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --as a Planning Commissioner?
MS. WAKIDA: Not exactly. I, I think I, I got most of my information from the website. I did
talk to one current Planning Commissioner and one former Planning Commissioner to
find out about...oh, little more than nuts and bolts and the responsibilities, the time
commitment, that kind of thing. Oh, so that's basically where I got my information.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. We've normally heard that the Mayor speaks to a lot of
the appointments prior, or prior to the...confirmed by the Council. Did you have at any
chance speak to the Mayor in regards to accepting this position?
MS. WAKIDA: Yes, I did. She called me and invited me to be her nominee, expressed her
support and...yes, I talked to her.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. You mentioned, you mentioned needs of the
community. As a Planning Commissioner, do you think that you can address in your
decision making some of the needs? You may not know because you may not know
perhaps what conditions you can put on or whatever. But have you ever looked at
perhaps as a development occurs perhaps what you can address in, in needs -MS. WAKIDA: Urn...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --per se housing or the lack of water; concern for
traditional...ways of collecting food; respect of the, as you've heard today, Hawaiian
culture? That's what I'm talking about.
MS. WAKIDA: Well...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Lack of housing.
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MS. WAKIDA: Yes. As these issues come up I, I certainly...I don't know if I quite understand
your question. As these issues come up I hope the Commission addresses all of these
needs of the community. I don't know if I'm answering your question.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. My, my question is you mentioned needs as far as your
30 years here in Maui County and you've seen it, then you brought up Costco and then
after that you didn't say what else. But you must as a person that has lived here
knowledge of grandparent who has grandchildren, you must have some concerns as to
what people that live here need over...not newcomers, but people that may wish to come
here.
MS. WAKIDA: Yes. I, I see.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: What are those needs?
MS. WAKIDA: Well...I think they're pretty universal. Like you, some of you who have
children, my daughter's looking to buy a house that she can afford in an area where she
lives and not have to commute. So having that kind of, that available is, is of course we
hear lots of that, and that's a serious need. Having...access to the businesses that they
need to go to, being able to get around the island, that's a serious need--getting from one
side to the other--and having the infrastructure in place to support any developments that
come long. Water is a big issue right now; having schools where they should be and not
far away from the communities that they are intended to serve, those are needs. And
having access to our beaches, having clean water to swim in, having our reefs
protected...those for our, for our kids, for our grandchildren, those, those are needs.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Let me ask...let me, let me give you a scenario on, on how the
Planning Department works normally, normally, and I've not seen any abnormal way in
which they do things. But normally they'll, they'll have a project and they'll describe a
project, and they'll give you all the different departments that have commented on a
project. And then they say in lieu of what the zoning is, in lieu of...do they meet the
requirements of good planning. Then they'll...despite that there may be other kinds of
questions, they'll say they approve it because it follows the letter of the law in regards to
zoning and so that project can fit in there. Do you have any problems in questioning that
authority even more despite that they may bring some expertise as to the project and the
process?
MS. WAKIDA: Questioning whose, whose authority?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: The commissioner that may bring it, bring to you the project
and saying that we recommend approval.
MS. WAKIDA: I don't have any problem asking questions. Certainly I don't, as far as
questioning authority, I, I don't know quite what you mean by that. I, I mean...
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I'll, I'll qualify it. Despite that it meets all of those conditions
and, and you may still have a concern, do you have any problems saying zoning doesn't
guarantee that, that person has a right to, to that project? In other words, just because it,
because it...well, excuse me. Community plan designation doesn't necessarily mean that
when that person comes for zoning that they have that right, that explicit right. So my
question is do you have any problem saying no to the project because of your personal
concerns?
MS. WAKIDA: No, I don't have any problem with raising some questions and fmding
out...questions that I have that come up. And if I feel strongly that there is a violation or
a problem that has not been resolved, then I will have to vote along the lines that I feel
are in that case, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: So you have no problem saying no?
MS. WAKIDA: If, if that's...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: A lot of times, a lot of times...
MS. WAKIDA: If that's how I feel and I've got the facts straight.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. A lot of times when you look at a lot of these boards
and commissions for whatever, probably the makeup, as one testifier says, realtors and,
and the gamut of the kinds of people that sit on there, they're, they're more apt to just,
kind of just kowtow and say no. That has been always my concern. I don't want a clone
in there. And, and my question is just because it may be your peers, you know, people
that you have to sit around, do you have a problem, you know, just like I have to sit
around eight of them here, you know.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: . . . (chuckle).. .
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Not, not as bad. In fact, this has been my most enjoyable
Council -COUNCIL MEMBERS: . . . (chuckle).. .
MS. WAKIDA: . . .(chuckle). . .
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --but, but anyway I'll get back to the subject matter,
Mr. Chairman...under Danny's leadership.
MS. WAKIDA: Yes. I've watched you a, a long time.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: . . . (laughter).. .
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MS. WAKIDA: . . .(chuckle). . .
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: But anyway...that's what I'm saying, you know.
MS. WAKIDA: Yes. No, I understand. No, I never have a problem speaking up. And if I
disagree with something, I don't have a problem voicing my disagreement.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. And, and finally, do you, do you own any shares of land
that have, have not been developed that may come up for development -MS. WAKIDA: No.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --or any huis?
MS. WAKIDA: No.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. Own any stock in any development, such as A&B7
MS. WAKIDA: No.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. Thank you. Thank you very much, Penny.
MS. WAKIDA: Thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Nishiki. Members, any other questions before I
excuse Ms. Wakida? Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. And good morning, Ms. Wakida.
Thank you for being here.
MS. WAKIDA: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I, I wanted to find out and I'm not sure in your testimony if
you mentioned it, but I, I thought you said something when I think Mr. Nishiki asked if
you had a conversation with the Mayor or an interview. Did the thought of applying for
the Planning Commission come independently, encouraged by others, or solicited?
MS. WAKIDA: It was encouraged by others.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Would you like to share who the others were? Was
it community members or...?
MS. WAKIDA: It was people that I have worked with closely on boards and have known
practically the whole time I've lived in West Maui.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And, and you said you have been on boards before?
MS. WAKIDA: Not -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: But not County boards and commissions?
MS. WAKIDA: --not County boards, no.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I see. Okay. And are you prepared for a five-year
commitment and to attend meetings and possibly even to travel to other districts of Maui
island for meetings, public hearings, site visits? Are you prepared for that and committed
to that?
MS. WAKIDA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. I see on your résumé interestingly that you were
involved in the fish survey.
MS. WAKIDA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Can you share what that was about?
MS. WAKIDA: REEF is an organization that's a...well, I, I think it might be international, but
at least it's a national organization and the fish survey is, we get trained and then we pick
a little piece of the reef that we can go back to and we count fish, we're given a fish I.D.
chart. When we count the fish that we know for sure and there's a way of sort of
estimating if... you don't have to count each individually, you know, they move around,
obviously. And the purpose of that, of the fish survey is to see, to see how the fish stock
is doing and to, to accumulate some data, and this goes on, well, all, all different places
on the island.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And, and that kind of survey is commissioned by
who?
MS. WAKIDA: It's a nonprofit organization, REEF is. Um...
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Oh, the organization's name is REEF?
MS. WAKIDA: Yeah, and that's an acronym.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Oh, that's an...okay, acronym. Okay.
MS. WAKIDA: Yeah. Oh, and I hope you don't ask me what it stands for.
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COUNCIL MEMBERS: . . .(chuckle). . .
MS. WAKIDA: . . .(chuckle). . .
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And then...my next question is, you have resided in
West Maui for the duration of being on Maui?
MS. WAKIDA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. How familiar are you with East Maui?
MS. WAKIDA: Well, I mean I'm...
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: How many times have you been to Hana?
MS. WAKIDA: Hana. Well, not a lot lately, but we used to go from time to time when my kids
were smaller. So, I have to plead some ignorance there.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Just wanted to check, you know, how familiar you
were with East Maui, which is a very large geographic district.
MS. WAKIDA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So, okay, I, I want to thank you for your responses and for
being here this morning.
MS. WAKIDA: Thank you. Thank you for having me.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Medeiros. Mr. Kaho`ohalahala?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Yeah. Thank you, Chair. Aloha, Penny. Penny,
Penny?
CHAIR MOLINA: Oh, Ms. Wakida, I'm sorry. You have one more question.
MS. WAKIDA: Oh, I'm sorry. . . . (chuckle).. .
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Hi, Penny.
MS. WAKIDA: Hi.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Good morning.
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MS. WAKIDA: Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: It's still morning, almost. I just wanted to kind
of...well, first of all, you know, serving I think on the Commission, especially the Maui
Planning Commission or the other island, Molokai and Lanai Planning Commissions, is
really viewed upon as an important Commission to serve on. Because you will be
making some very critical decisions on the long-term outcomes of, of land use and of
resources for an island community. And so are you familiar with some of the
responsibilities that regard the, the Coastal Zone Management of which is within the
authority of the Planning Commission?
MS. WAKIDA: No. When I looked at...on the website, again, I saw the Coastal...Management
link and a few others, and I realize that I'm going to have a lot of reading to do to
familiarize myself with those, those things.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Okay. I, I just wanted to understand your
familiarity with that because it is one of the real key responsibilities of the, the
Commission.
MS. WAKIDA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: You have authority over those areas of coastal
resources and, and the management of those resources over and above that of the
Council.
MS. WAKIDA: Hmm.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: So it means for me that the person that serves in
this capacity should be very well-informed about what that responsibility is, because you
will be making those kinds of decisions as, as I said that are going to affect those
resources. So, okay, I'm glad at least that you're involved with, with REEF, you know.
But let me just put a real simple scenario here because I think putting it at the human
level when you said that you have a daughter that is seeking, you know, to have an
affordable home, and I think you...that represents many of the, the families within Maui
County. And sometimes to move a project for idea, idea of providing affordable housing
may come into conflict. And then if that project were to have an impact let's say on an
ocean reef ecosystem, you know, and then you are called upon to make a choice as to
whether or not you will advance the project knowing that the project has not been able to
address some of these kinds of issues. And then you're torn with the idea that well,
here's an opportunity for my own child or, or not even your child, perhaps anyone within
the community that is seeking to do that. Those may be some of the kinds of scenarios
that are going to be real for you. And then in your presence will be all of those hundreds
or thousands of people that need affordable housing, and also in your presence will be
perhaps maybe the same number, hundreds to thousands of people that may in fact be
looking for the conservation part of, of our island's long-term resources. So, so I'm
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trying to just place a scenario that could be real for what you're going to be contending
with.
MS. WAKIDA: Uh-huh, uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: So how would you process and how would you
consider this kind of a...decision making, you know, in your capacity as the
Commissioner?
MS. WAKIDA: That's...you brought up a really important area. We have had such huge
impacts to our coastal areas historically from various activities that have gone, whether
they're agricultural or developments, and I feel very strongly about protecting our coasts
and protecting the natural environment, protecting the fisheries, protecting the reefs.
That would be a, a very important issue for...to be addressed in any other development
that came up. Yeah, I want affordable housing for my kids, but not at the cost of some
long-range destruction. I think we have to look at the bigger picture.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Okay, you know, I'm not, I'm not trying to pin
you into a position, but I just wanted to understand, you know, these are the, the kinds of
processes that you will be involved in and especially in the area of Coastal Zone
Management.
MS. WAKIDA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: No one else has that authority except the Maui
Planning Commission for Maui island. So, I just wanted to impart on you I think some of
the, the real importance about this position here. And if you understand that kind of
responsibility and you're willing to serve, then that's, that's what I'm, I'm really trying
to, to get from you that you fully understand that, and you're willing to participate and
you're willing to make sure you understand the issues well enough to be responsible in an
area that no one else has the responsibility for except the Commission.
MS. WAKIDA: Uh-huh, uh-huh. Yes, I...well, I understand that this, any member of the
Planning Commission has a huge responsibility, and I was tremendously honored to be
recommended and then nominated for this. It's, it's huge; I understand that because the
impact and the...of what the decision this Commission makes are, are long-reaching and
affect lots of people for a long time.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Yeah. And just a real quick side question
because you've been here since the beginning of the...testimonies this morning.
Tamara Paltin was here. Do you think she would make a good Commissioner?
MS. WAKIDA: Tamara?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Yes.
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MS. WAKIDA: I've been sort of privately proud of Tamara. I, I first knew her on the beaches
when I was a paddler for the Kahana Canoe Club and have watched her become an
activist and become active in things. She really puts her money where her mouth is. She
just doesn't make a lot of noise. She really works hard for the things that she believes in.
And I, I liked Ms. Baisa's comments about young people showing such an interest in
government. She seems to have a passionate interest in, in not just being a voice, but
helping to get things done.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: So you'll think she'll make a good
Commissioner?
MS. WAKIDA: That will depend on the Commission, I'm sure.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: . . .(chuckle). . . Okay, thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay, thank you. Okay. Ms. Wakida, I don't see any other hands going up.
I wanna thank you for enduring the line of questioning, that you stood up there for nearly
45 minutes. So, so now I, I guess I'll go ahead and excuse you, and thank you again for
responding to. . . (inaudible).. .
MS. WAKIDA: Thank you all very much. All right, Members, the Chair is ready to offer a
recommendation as it relates to the nominee to the Maui Planning Commission.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Recommendation, Chairman
CHAIR MOLINA: The Chair will recommend approval of the nomination of Anna Pennell
(Penny) Wakida to the Maui Planning Commission, for a term expiring on
March 31 st, 2015.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So moved.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Second.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. It's been moved by Member Johnson, seconded by Member Mateo.
Any discussion, Members? Seeing none, the Chair will call for the vote. All those in
favor, signify by saying "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR MOLINA: All those opposed? The Chair will mark it eight "ayes"; one excusal,
Member Victorino.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Molina, Vice-Chair Mateo, and Councilmembers Baisa,
Johnson, Kaho`ohalahala, Medeiros, Nishiki, and Pontanilla.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending APPROVAL of nominee and TRANSMITTAL of
copy of committee report to the Mayor.

CHAIR MOLINA: And Ms. Wakida's nomination will move on to the full Council. Thank you.
AUDIENCE: . . . (applause).. .
CHAIR MOLINA: Well-deserved applause.
ITEM NO. 2(21): NOMINATIONS TO BOARDS, COMMITTEES, AND
(SALARY COMMISSION, CIVIL SERVICE
COMMISSIONS
COMMISSION) (C.C. No. 09-15)

CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Members, we're on the next item, Committee of the Whole Item
2(21), Nominations to Boards, Committees, and Commissions, to the Salary Commission
and Civil Service Commission. The Committee is in receipt of a correspondence dated
May 10, 2010 (received May 11, 2010), from the Mayor, requesting consideration of the
following nominees to boards, committees, and commissions, requiring Council approval
or disapproval within 60 days, for terms expiring as indicated: first, A., to the Civil
Service Commission, Anne (Anna) Mary Moe (replacing George Fontaine), for a term
expiring on March 31s t, 2014; and B., to the Salary Commission, Colleen Suyama
(replacing Monica Ann Revells), for a term expiring on March 31st, 2013. The Council
must approve or disapprove the nominations by July 10 th of 2010, or the nominations will
be deemed approved. Members, earlier you heard an overview from Ms. Feenstra with
regards to these two nominees, so I won't go back in that area. We did have a request for
one of the nominees here, for the Civil Service Commission and that will be Ms. Moe.
Thank you for waiting so patiently and you're already raring to go already, I didn't even
have to call you up.
MS. MOE: I'm looking at the clock. . . . (chuckle). . .
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CHAIR MOLINA: Yeah. Your, the request for you was made by Members Baisa, Nishiki, and
Johnson. So like we did for Ms. Wakida, I'd like to give you about a minute just to give
US --

MS. MOE: Sure. Sure.
CHAIR MOLINA: --your opening remarks as to who you are and why you would like to be
considered for the Civil Service Commission.
MS. MOE: Thank you very much. Good afternoon, I know. Before I talk about myself, I want
to let you know how much I have enjoyed being on the Cost of Government Commission.
I know a lot of people think this is a dull job, but it's really fascinating. And as the Chair
of the Commission, I wanted to let you know that my fellow members are...working hard
already on putting together an annual report and trying to get it out by January of next
year, and we're doing that with having two short members.
My background is...my husband and I moved from Seattle, Washington to Maui two and
a half years ago. It was kind of like coming home for me because my mother lived in the
`60s in Puunene and then moved to Molokai before they--I don't know why they did
this--went to Cheyenne, Wyoming. Bad choice in my opinion. So it's always fun to go
drive through that area of the County. It brings back good memories to me. We moved
because we'd both retired and we knew Maui very well because we had come here for
years, and we have settled in pretty much. As you know, I'm on the Cost of Government
Commission. My husband's on the Board of Ethics. So we're very interested in being
involved in the community. I'm particularly interested in the Civil Service Commission
because I have a long background in human resources in large organizations. I was the
HR manager for a bank with about 5,000 people and offices outside the U.S. I also
worked in human resources, and I have some sense about the issues in Maui County
because...and the Cost of Government Commission, I was the subcommittee chair that
looked at personnel costs that was part of our...our recent recommendation. And so I
spent quite a bit of time with the Deputy and the Director of DPS and some of their
external clients, like Police, Fire, Environmental Management. So, I feel pretty
comfortable both with the process and the, the nature of the work. I actually sat down
and read the rules and regs for the Commission. So, I've kind of got a foundation there
as well. It took me a couple cups of coffee to get through it but...and a couple of markers
to make it all the way through, but that is I think, you know, I've actually invested a little
bit in, in that background. You know, I've spent most of my time as a person in the
financial services industry and had a lot of roles. My most recent job was I was the
president of an investment management company, which I very much enjoyed. I love
being retired because when you're retired, you can do this kind of stuff. You can go off
into new areas and learn new things and actually contribute. So that's my story.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Spoken very well. Thank you, Ms. Moe.
MS. MOE: Thank you.
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CHAIR MOLINA: All right, we'll start first with Member Baisa to, I guess, ask any questions
of Ms. Moe.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes. Thank you, Chair. And thank you very much for being
here this morning. Unfortunately, I don't think I've had the pleasure to meet you before.
I was very interested in your remarks this morning, and I'm glad you came, because, you
know, we've got paper in front of us, but paper doesn't say a whole lot. And I'm very
happy to hear about the fact that on your own you've taken the time to read and, you
know, study about this whole issue. You know, it's a really important Commission -MS. MOE: I know, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --and if you've followed our Budget deliberations, lots and lots
of time and energy spent on discussing positions and whether we need them or don't need
them, or why they're not filled or why they're filled or whatever, and I know you seem to
be familiar with all this.
MS. MOE: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Is there a particular interest you have or something you've seen
which you'd like to work on fixing as a Commissioner?
MS. MOE: You know, I, I've asked myself that ever since I was contacted to see if I was
interested in and working on the Civil Service Commission, especially 'cause I'm already
doing one, and there are some things about the way the County keeps track of open
positions that's very misleading. I know I watched you all on, on Channel 53 and I, I
remember your asking the Fire Chief about the open positions, and he responded and he
said you don't understand that we've already hired somebody for that. Well, you know,
it's an open position, what do you mean? So there's some things that, that make
managing positions very difficult in the County. The large number of them, however, are
covered by collective bargaining agreements -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
MS. MOE: --and so, you know, I mean the purview of the Civil Service Commission is, is not
necessarily the big impact area. But there are things like that where management tools
and how you think through the issue so that people, good managers can have good
controls.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much. I think your experience on the Cost of
Government position, Commission is very relevant and...
MS. MOE: And it's fun, it is really fun.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I've been very impressed with the reports coming out of that
body. Also, I am pleased to hear today that you have some familiarity with the collective
bargaining issues that are involved and if you didn't, I, I would've been a little
concerned. But that's important, because, you know, a lot of the things that we get
frustrated about in regards to personnel are issues over which we have very little control
because they're in those agreements. So, I thank you very much for coming this
morning. It's a pleasure to meet you.
MS. MOE: Thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: Member Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, thanks also for serving. One of my things, and this is
just...it, it, it's just basically because when we've had people that are serving on boards
and commissions, I know we had an issue on, on another situation that came up
where...and you did divulge that you were asked, and I'm assuming by the
Administration, to consider serving on, you know, the Civil Service Commission.
MS. MOE: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Basically, I look at continuity. And do you think that your
absence if you should be appointed to this position will be more greatly missed on the
Cost of Government?
MS. MOE: Well, I'm really open to doing another term on the Cost of Government as well.
I'm, I'm retired, you know, I've got lots of time. I, I have the interest; I think I
contribute. I can easily do both.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah. And, and that's, you know, we'll, we'll ask
Corporation Counsel, because I think when you go on one board or commission, you can
only be on one at a time. That's my understanding -MS. MOE: Ah.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --but I, I don't know. I'll have to ask. They're shaking their
heads, you know. So, so I guess you can just about do anything you want here in this
government. . . .(chuckle). . .
MS. MOE: I did...
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Maybe that should be looked into under Cost of Government.
. . .(chuckle). . .
MS. MOE: . . . (chuckle). . . I did, I did seek advice from the Corp. Counsel folks in the County
about the conflict of interest issue, and they tell me that there really isn't one as long as,
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you know, I just kind of stick to not doing something in Cost of Government that directly
impacts, me as a person, directly impacts the Civil Service Commission.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
MS. MOE: So we've got that one covered, I think.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Thanks so much.
MS. MOE: You bet.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: That, that was my main concern, it's like serving on...you
know, through I guess or one or the other or what your intentions were about leaving one
board or commission, then going on another. Okay.
MS. MOE: Yeah. But I, as I said, I'd be open to staying on the Cost of Government as well.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
MS. MOE: It's difficult, they tell me, to staff, you know, to get volunteers for it.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, and that's been my concern.
MS. MOE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: All right. Thank you very much.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Member Johnson. Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: She answered my question. Thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay, very good. I believe...any other Members with questions for
Ms. Wakida? I guess we'll got with Mr. Kaho`ohalahala, followed by Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: It's not Wakida, is it?
CHAIR MOLINA: Oh, I'm sorry, Ms. Moe. Sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Moe.
CHAIR MOLINA: . . .(laughter). . .
MS. MOE: . . .(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Long morning.
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CHAIR MOLINA: Been a long morning.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: No, I, I'm just curious if would explain your
visit with the Corporation Counsel and the issue of conflict? As long as you do not
what...?
MS. MOE: Well, give...let me give you an example of what would be a problem as, as they told
me, 'cause I tend to get through this stuff better with examples. The Cost of Government
Commission had a long list of areas that they were thinking about looking at this year,
and one of them was the civil service, if there was any opportunity to cut down the time it
takes to recruit somebody and yet stay within the context of the requirements, the, the
civil service law. That was one of the topics. It turns out that we didn't decide to go
forward with that, but if we had as a, as a Commission and I'm the Chair, we could do
that, but I couldn't be on that subcommittee. So, I couldn't be, you know, hands length
away from the issue. Well, you know, we've got good people and if we'd taken it on,
you know, we, we probably work, that would work fine. But that was an example of
where we couldn't do it.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Okay. Are, are there...
MS. MOE: Does that make sense?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Okay. That's one, one area. But are there other
potential scenarios that would put you in that kind of position?
MS. MOE: The other one is my husband's on the Board of Ethics and if we...there are very few
civil service issues related to the Board, Board of Ethics, but if there was something
directly involved, then that would be an issue but.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Kaho `ohalahala. Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman, and, and thank you, Ms. Moe, for
being here. I, I'm always interested in people's educational background as it relates to
their employment history. And, and so you have a Bachelors from the University of
Washington, and can you tell me what that degree is in, what discipline?
MS. MOE: This is embarrassing.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: . . . (chuckle).. .
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: What is it?
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MS. MOE: It's in romance languages.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: . . . (chuckle).. .
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Oh, okay. . . . (chuckle).. .
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Ooh, I like. . . . (chuckle).. .
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And you did some graduate work at University of
Washington. What level of degree and discipline was that in?
MS. MOE: I went to a specialized school for bankers. It was runned in the business school
there.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you. And so in your work history you refer
to it as, you know, being mostly in the financial services industry?
MS. MOE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And was part of that...because I think you also
mentioned human resources.
MS. MOE: Human resources was involved both in my consulting experience as well as two
separate jobs in two separate banks.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. So you fmd that your educational background and
employment history experiences would be something that you can fall back on and being
a Commissioner on the Civil Service Commission?
MS. MOE: I do and I think my experience is having been in managerial ranks, even in senior
levels in large organizations is very helpful as well.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you for your responses. Mahalo,
Mr. Chairman
CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you very much, Mr. Medeiros. Members, any other questions for
Ms...is it Moe or Moe?
MS. MOE: You know, I answer to both.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah, Hawaiian. . . . (chuckle).. .
MS. MOE: It...Moe is a Norwegian name, but over here, you know -CHAIR MOLINA: Sounds more like Hawaiian, yeah. . . .(chuckle). . .
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MS. MOE: --I, I call to make reservations and I say Moe.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: . . . (chuckle).. .
MS. MOE: Might as well make it easy for 'em, you know.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: . . . (chuckle).. .
CHAIR MOLINA: All right. Seeing no other questions, I want to thank you very much for
responding to questions from the Committee.
MS. MOE: Thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you. Members, the Chair is ready to make a recommendation for the
nominee to the Civil Service Commission at this point. Unless, Members, if there are any
objections, if you would like we could also incorporate the nomination to the Salary
Commission in this one motion, or is there a request to do this separately?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No objections.
CHAIR MOLINA: No objections to incorporating in one motion? Okay. The Chair's
recommendation is to approve the nomination to the Civil Service Commission of
Anne (Anna) Mary Moe (replacing George Fontaine), for a term expiring on
March 31 st, 2014; and the Chair would like to also recommend the approval of
Colleen Suyama (replacing Monica Ann Revells) for a term expiring on March 31 5% 2013
to the Salary Commission.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Chair, so moved.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Mr. Chair, second.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. It's been moved by Council Chair Mateo and seconded by
Member Baisa. Any discussion? Mr. Kaho`ohalahala?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Yeah. Chair, I just wanted to at least express on
the record is that I think Ms. Moe who presented herself very well this morning and very,
very qualified, I believe. That I am a little concerned that have in this particular instance
potentially put a person to serve in this capacity in potential conflict. And, you know,
earlier we talked about a potential nominee who was perceived by the Administration to
have potential conflict because of their employment with the County. But just a little
area of concern, otherwise I, I think she's very well qualified and it's very honorable of
her to, to take on two commission positions within the County. But the concern about us
actually creating conflict of which she at least has had the time to talk to Corporation
Counsel. But we don't know what other scenarios might arise other than the ones that
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was provided for us by herself. And that's what...I would say would be a caution for this
body to make sure that we're not going to be a party to creating some of those potential
conflicts, and not only with the fact that she's serving on two, that she also has a spouse
that serves on another that may have. So it's that kind of concern that I, I want to put out
on the table as, as the caution that I have. But otherwise, I thank her for her, her
willingness to, to want to serve. Yeah.
CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Kaho`ohalahala. Those concerns are certainly well noted.
Member Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah. I also think she's very well qualified. I guess I learn
something new even after nine and a half years on the Council, and that's that...wow,
just put your name in for a board or commission. And, you know, this was something
that I really haven't given a great deal of consideration, too, because most people that we
get are not already serving on other boards or commissions and will continue to do so.
So, I guess we're getting desperate. And that is one of the reasons why I will take it upon
myself to initiate a, a PAF for review of the process and what the parameters are of this
whole entire, I guess, exercise that we're going through and maybe looking at some of
the criteria. Because if I don't understand it after nine and half years and it vacillates
from one extreme to another extreme with what appears to oftentimes, and it not be the
case, but no uniform application of a "standard", that bothers me. And this woman is
great, she's wonderful. I applaud her for doing this. But I just simply raise similar issues
to what Member Kaho`ohalahala has and what all of us have talked about in the, in, you
know, in the past. So, I will take it upon myself to initiate a separate item for that
particular subject matter. Thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Member Johnson. Mr. Mateo?
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, thank you. I, I, you know, I guess because the last time we
reviewed nominees, I, I'd like to acknowledge the Department and the Administration for
providing this Committee additional information. It sure made it a lot easier for us to
understand who these people are, and for us, you know, it, it makes it, the, the process
easier for us because all we were getting was primarily a name And this makes it a lot
easier for review. So please continue to provide us with, you know, as much additional
information as you possibly can. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Mateo. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes. I'd like to correct an earlier statement that I made. I did
find those résumés. It's the strange way they're in my binder. Ms. Wakida was the first
person and hers is in the back, but whatever. . . (chuckle). . . at least we found it, and thank
you very much for that. And I want to say that I'm really glad I had the opportunity to
meet the nominees today, and especially Ms. Moe or Moe, Moe or whatever. I think
she'll be a very great Commissioner. Thank you.

- 64 -

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

June 17, 2010

CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you very much. Members, any other discussion before the Chair calls
for the vote? Seeing none, the Chair will call for the vote as it relates the approval of the
nominees to the Civil Service Commission and the Salary Commission. All those in
favor, signify by saying "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR MOLINA: All those opposed? The Chair will mark it six "ayes"; with three excusals,
Members Victorino, Pontanilla, and Medeiros. The count is six, zero.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Molina, Vice-Chair Mateo, and Councilmembers Baisa,
Johnson, Kaho`ohalahala, and Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Medeiros, Pontanilla, and Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending APPROVAL of nominees and TRANSMITTAL of
copy of committee report to the Mayor.

CHAIR MOLINA: This matter will move to the full Council. Thank you very much, Members.
Whew. Okay, Members, we are moving along, we're getting there.
ITEM NO. 24:

REINSTATEMENT OF THE HAWAIIAN KINGDOM
(C.C. No. 09-273)

CHAIR MOLINA: We have, our next item is Committee of the Whole Item 24, Reinstatement
of the Hawaiian Kingdom. The Committee is in receipt of County Communication
No. 09-273, from Councilmember Gladys Baisa, transmitting a draft bill entitled "AN
ORDINANCE ACKNOWLEDGING THE REINSTATEMENT OF THE HAWAIIAN
KINGDOM NATION AND THE PERFECT RIGHT OF THE REINSTATED
HAWAIIAN GOVERNMENT TO INITIATE THE TRANSITION OF GOVERNMENT
POWERS TO SHARE JURISDICTION AND REVENUE OF HAWAIIAN
GOVERNMENT AND CROWN LANDS CURRENTLY UNDER COUNTY OF MAUI
MANAGEMENT AND TO PREVENT COUNTY OF MAUI GOVERNMENT
OFFICIALS AND EMPLOYEES FROM RECEWING HUMAN RIGHTS
VIOLATION(S)." The purposes of the draft bill are to initiate the transition of
government powers, share jurisdiction and revenue of Hawaiian Government Lands and
Crown Lands within the County of Maui, and prevent County officials and employees
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from receiving human rights violations. The Committee may consider whether to
recommend passage of the draft bill on first reading, with or without revisions. The
Committee may also consider the filing of County Communication No. 09-273 and other
related action.
So, Members, we have the bill before us. I'd like to recognize Member Baisa as the
introducer of this bill to have her first opportunity to speak.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes. Thank you very much, Chair. I've received quite a bit of
comment on my forwarding of this piece of legislation comment for and comment asking
me why I'm doing something so crazy. I want to explain myself. I happen to be a very
inclusive person, a person who is very open, open to learning, open to new ideas, and it
doesn't matter whether I'm in support or not support of a piece of legislation that is
presented to me. When I read it and I think it's of importance, I will forward it on behalf
of my constituent to the leadership of the Council, which I did. I forwarded it
Chair Mateo, who then saw that it was important and he forwarded it to you as the Chair
of the Committee of the Whole Committee, as the Chair of the Committee. And
obviously, you felt also that it was important to air this, and so that's why we're here
today, and I would ask those people that are disconcerted by this discussion, that, you
know, this is in the spirit of education. I think it's very good for us as the elected leaders
of Maui County to understand what people are saying when they talk about the Hawaiian
Kingdom and the issues that surround this. And unless we talk about it in an open
meeting, then we are uneducated and we cannot make good decisions. That was why I
did what I did, and I beg the indulgence of my colleagues to please allow us to have a
discussion and listen to people, because I think that's the American way. Thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you very much, Member Baisa. Okay, Members, the bill is
before you and I at this point, unless Members have any other comments, the Chair will
open the floor for questions or if, Mr. Moto, I'd like to give you an opportunity to speak
on this. Members, any objections for Mr. Moto to give comment or would you just like
to go right ahead and ask questions with regards to the bill of Mr. Moto and any of our
other...County personnel that may be here? We did extend an invitation to the
Administration as well or a representative to be here, and I believe also there was a
request made for any police representative who would like to respond to any questions
that you may have as it relates to enforcement of the laws. So the Chair did take an
opportunity to try and look at all avenues where there may be questions as it relates to
this proposed bill. Again, this is related to the sharing of jurisdiction of powers within
this County between the Hawaiian Kingdom and the County of Maui as well as the issues
of land and property and so forth. So it's a very broad bill that encompasses a lot that I'm
sure will generate a lot of questions. But at the very least I would like to at least...again,
I brought this to the Committee or wanted to let the Committee Members talk about this.
This was brought to us, as mentioned, by Member Baisa. But as the Committee Chair,
being that there were requests to have this heard, this is why we're here today.
Member Johnson?
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes. And, and if Mr. Moto... 'cause I know we've gone
through this, this is probably the second time that we've done this, maybe the third time,
and, and we're always told you don't have jurisdiction, you don't, you can't do this, you
can't do that. So, I just want to understand looking at the bill, what can we do? Instead
of saying no can do, what can we do?
CHAIR MOLINA: Mr. Moto?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Are you prepared to answer, Mr. Moto?
MR. MOTO: Mr. Chairman, I'm going to start my remarks by starting with the draft ordinance
itself, because I think, I'm going to...when you say what can we do, I'm going to take my
cue from what I perceive the drafters of this ordinance wanted to do, wanted to
accomplish, and, and some of it which summarized already by the Chair when he
introduced the agenda item. And just to quickly summarize what this bill would do, if it
were adopted, it would among other things have the Council acknowledge the
reinstatement of the Hawaiian Kingdom and of the right of the Hawaiian people to a
sovereign nation without the involvement of the United States of America or the State of
Hawaii or the County of Maui. It would have the Council acknowledge the...that there
are no restrictions placed upon the County of Maui upon the reinstated Hawaiian
Kingdom. It would provide that the real property known as Crown Lands and Hawaiian
Government Lands be reserved to the reinstated Kingdom of Hawaii and be administered
under a shared jurisdiction between the County of Maui and the reinstated Kingdom. It
would provide that revenues from tax, taxes from Crown Lands and Government Lands
be divided equally between the County and the reinstated Hawaiian Kingdom. And it
would provide for the "transition of the County of Maui from the jurisdiction of the
United States to the reinstated Kingdom of Hawaii".
With that kind of...those aims in mind, I, I guess the way I would answer it is this. Let's
start off with the County of Maui and what it is and what it is not. The County of Maui is
a municipal corporation, which means it's a, an entity that's created by law and what the
law creates, the law could uncreate. The County of Maui is not a sovereign entity. And
by sovereign, when I use that term, I mean the authority or the power to rule, to govern.
Because the County of Maui is a political subdivision of the State of Hawaii, it's a
political, it's a municipal corporation, it is not a sovereign entity, it cannot...it's not...it
has no power or ability to confer sovereignty upon others or to recognize the sovereignty
of others, because the County of Maui is itself the creation of powers that are sovereign.
States are sovereign powers. The State of Hawaii is a sovereign entity. The United
States of America is a sovereign nation state. There is under American law really only
one and only one assembly...legislative body that can legislate on the subject of
sovereignty and of the sovereign powers of states, territories, and native peoples, and
that's the United States Congress. It and only it can legislate on such matters, subject of
course to the constraints of the U.S. Constitution. And that's the whole theory, the
whole...and history really behind the Akaka Bill, because it is a bill that would address at
least some of the sovereign related issues of the native Hawaiian people. The, the State
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of Hawaii is really not in a position to confer sovereign status upon anyone. It doesn't
have such powers.
The...I, I will speak very briefly on the subject of real property, because that's one of the
topics that's mentioned in this ordinance. Without getting into the very long and detailed
subject of Crown Lands, ceded lands, government lands, et cetera, it has to be understood
that those lands which are called ceded lands, broadly speaking, which encompasses
some Crown Lands and government lands which the United States acquired as the result,
under the Organic Act, which was the act which Congress established creating the
Territory of Hawaii. Those lands were ceded to the United States government and those
lands were then conveyed to the State of Hawaii under the Admissions Act, Section 5(b)
of the Admissions Act, which is the act passed by Congress granting Hawaii statehood.
Under the Hawaii Constitution and under the Hawaii Revised Statutes, in particular
Chapter 10 of the Hawaii Revised Statutes, there is established a Public Land Trust, a
Public Land Trust in which, which covers or encompasses basically those ceded lands
and any lands acquired thereafter...and under Chapter 10 it's for the benefit, among other
things, it's for the betterment of the condition of native Hawaiian peoples, native
Hawaiian people. And it's also Chapter 10 that says that a portion of the revenues of
such of the lands of that Public Land Trust, 20 percent of the revenue should go to the
Office of Hawaiian Affairs which was established under the State Constitution to fund
programs for the benefit, benefit of native Hawaiians.
So what the...many of the aims that are addressed or talked about in the draft ordinance
relate to matters that are, are well beyond the capacity, the jurisdiction of the County of
Maui municipal to address. There are matters that are already in fact addressed under the
U.S. Constitution, the Hawaii Constitution, State and State laws.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you, Mr. Moto. Because we cannot, you know, from
what I'm gathering it's not within, I guess, our purview to grant sovereignty, you know,
to another entity. As I think was stated by one of the testifiers, we don't need to grant
sovereignty because they already have it, you know. They're...I guess from my
interpretation if I were to take one of the components which, you know, I, I heard, you
know, even, I guess, one of the areas that we do have jurisdiction. We do the fines, you
know, if somebody's not got a proper license or, you know, they're driving a vehicle that
has the Hawaiian Kingdom license plate on it, people are at, you know, an encampment
or something where it's deemed that they may not be able to be there. What I'm, what
I...and I, and I may have heard them wrong, but I guess one of the things that I'm going
to ask you is that oftentimes we don't agree necessarily with the State. I realize we can't
pick and choose which laws we're going to follow and which we're not going to follow.
But is there something that compels us, much like the U.S. government has a don't ask,
don't tell policy, you know, for people, you know, in the military, is there someway
where we just simply pass a resolution or make a determination that we disagree with this
component because of the Apology Act that the Federal government gave, the other State
apology that they gave and just say those things are inconsistent with this particular
component which would be, you know, the fines or, you know, being imprisoned because
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they don't have a proper license? Is there some way that we can at least use the
legislative actions taken by both the Congress, I guess, and the State to just simply say
our, in our opinion you are in conflict, therefore, we cannot enforce those particular
components? I know that's a very difficult question, but I think you get what I mean.
MR. MOTO: Mr. Chairman, and, and actually yes, I, I, I think I understand some of your points
that are being raised. I can tell you that really some of the points you've been raised have
already been the subject of legal actions and Supreme Court decisions, Hawaii Supreme
Court decisions. Most of them are, are criminal prosecution cases, they were criminal
cases regarding the enforcement of various laws. And, for example, there was a case
State vs. Lorenzo in which the defendant said, well, you cannot prosecute me because
this is, the Congress passed this Apology Resolution recognizing that the overthrow was
illegal; therefore, this State and its laws are illegal, and I should not be prosecuted by an
entity that was illegally created and, and enforcing laws that I'm not, I should not be
subject to. And in that case, the Supreme Court said, the Hawaiian Supreme Court said
that no, the...that Federal and State recognition of the illegality of the overthrow of the
Kingdom of Hawaii is not tantamount to recognition that the Kingdom of Hawaii
continues to exist. That was the . . . (inaudible). . . So the State was allowed with its
prosecution.
Other defendants have asserted regarding prosecutions or...on...regarding Hawaiian
Home Lands or, or acts on Hawaiian Home Lands and saying, well, this is Hawaiian
Home Lands...they, they should be sovereign or they are sovereign and, therefore, your
laws should not apply here. And here, again, the Hawaii Supreme Court in a case State
vs. Jim concluded that the State has law enforcement jurisdiction on Hawaiian Home
Lands.
There are, were others who have asserted that in, in defending themselves against
prosecution that really you cannot prosecute me because the overthrow was illegal, the
Kingdom of Hawaii is the legitimate sovereign entity here. Those laws, the Kingdom of
Hawaii's laws should prevail, not the State laws that you're trying to enforce against me.
And here the Hawaii Supreme Court said, it is clear that the various constitutions of the
Kingdom do not bind the current government of the State of Hawaii. That case was State
vs. Lee, 1999.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Let me ask...this is and it's not, you know, necessarily what
is before us, but I'll give you an example. If we have through the State jurisdiction the
capability to, I guess, grant licenses or, you know, other types of things like, you know,
plates or whatever it might be. If we determine as a political subdivision that as an
exemption you have a tag that says Kingdom of Hawaii on your car and we pass an
ordinance that says, okay, that particular thing, they do not, you know, it is acceptable to
us as a political subdivision that is acceptable to us. Can we do something of that nature
to at least...I realize it's like nothing in the scope of what, you know, we're, we're trying
to do discuss, but can we do something like that or explore that possibility?
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MR. MOTO: Mr. Chairman, for purposes of this meeting I did not, you know, research or
prepare...to review the laws of licensing. And from what I do know is that those matters
are covered by State laws, and so the County would be preempted. And as...even if we
attempted to pass an ordinance that somehow try to nullify that State ordinance, the
County ordinance would be invalid, because State law already says what the
requirements are and we can't pass a law to the contrary.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. All right. Well, anyway...God everywhere you
turn. . . (chuckle). . . you have stumbling blocks. I...but you understand what I'm saying,
though -MR. MOTO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --is that within the context of this ongoing discussion, I guess
what I'm asking, Mr. Chair, is given that there seem to be severe constraints but that I
think many of us...I, I can, I guess I can only speak for myself really, but, you know, the
fact that we've had this discussion before. I think there's a great deal of empathy for the
Hawaiian people and the plight of the Hawaiian people. So I, I would just say what
within this context or anything related to it that would be some type of sign done in a
legal context over which we have authority, what could be done to actually
achieve--other than just passing a non-binding resolution once again--to really support
the Hawaiian people...or acknowledge that they are in our view, in view of the Maui
County Council we acknowledge their sovereignty? Because I know you can't answer
now, but I, I would like some kind of answer.
MR. MOTO: Actually, I can make this off...offer this comment which is...you know, reading
this ordinance, this, this draft proposal -COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MR. MOTO: --clearly there is, there's a, there's a, a desire or I interpret it to express a desire or
attempt for independence from the United States, in effect a kind of secession to the
extent that it does. I know of no way to accomplish that. The United States Constitution
does not provide any means for any state or any portion of a state to separate itself, to
secede from the union. That's what the Civil War was about. And the lesson of the Civil
War is that it cannot be done. The...the only means that I can see for that can be done
under the U.S. Constitution is for Congress to pass a law, a public law recognizing
essentially nation within a nation status of peoples within its borders, which it has done
so for native American tribes pursuant to treaties and Federal laws and with native
Alaskans. Now so it's that, it's that kind of legislation, if any, I think that would effect
the kinds of aims, some of them, that are expressed in the, the draft.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah. And, and sometimes it's not always what we do
legislatively, it's what...what, working with what we have on the books. I've seen it, you
know, done. Sometimes it's not what you do, it's what you don't do. And for me,
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Mr. Chair, I would still like to explore whatever possibilities we have at our disposal that
would not necessarily be in the affirmative within our legislative purview, but that may
be something that in terms of internal practice or whatever we could do to support the
Hawaiian community. Because it just, we keep...this is like Groundhog Day, we keep
having the same thing all the time, and I don't know, repeating the same behavior and
expecting a different result is what people often refer to as insanity. So what I say is let's
change our approach then. Look at what can we legitimately...you know, not enforce so
that at least the Hawaiian people would have some acknowledgment that we do recognize
they're entitled to their independence and their sovereignty. If not by the Federal
government, at least by those of us in the local government that do support them. Thank
you.
CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you, Member Johnson. Committee Members, any other questions for
Mr. Moto? Mr. Moto, just before I recognize Mr. Nishiki, just following up on your
response to Member Johnson. You know, you're saying that basically, how I interpret it,
our hands are tied and anything that we do to look at legislation like this or consider even
maybe a resolution...we, I guess, are basically are at the behest of State or Federal
government, in other words is prohibited. What...so I...so I'm guessing that for the
people of the Hawaiian Kingdom, their, their approach should be to attack this from the
Federal level then? Is that what you're sort of saying just in a nutshell?
MR. MOTO: Well, yes. If, if what you're trying to do is effect an actual change in law, then...
CHAIR MOLINA: Because you mentioned the word "secession", right?
MR. MOTO: Right. Well...
CHAIR MOLINA: You see elements of secession in this?
MR. MOTO: Well, if, if what you're, if what is, if what is desired is an actual change in law that
would fundamentally address issues of sovereignty, that would require Congressional
action, and I would recommend that your efforts be directed or your interest be and
communications be directed on that subject or that, or that...
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Brian, in the ordinance it says, an ordinance acknowledging the
reinstatement of the Hawaiian Kingdom Nation and the perfect right of the reinstated
Hawaiian government to initiate the transition of government powers to share jurisdiction
and revenue of Hawaiian government and Crown Laws currently under the County of
Maui management. I want to stop right there, period. Are you saying that that part of
this ordinance we cannot or have no powers to do?
MR. MOTO: Yes. Well, no...yes, I'm saying that that is not something that we, that would be
legal.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay.
MR. MOTO: Let me also make the point that for one, for one practical fact is the County of
Maui owns very little land, period, I mean other than our parks and...or actually, the
County of Maui is, in general, a relatively minor landowner in Maui County. And the
Crown Lands and government lands that are referenced I, I think we might have
possession of some Crown Lands and government lands, but the great majority of those
lands are not under County's jurisdiction. They're either with the, the State, some of
them are under private lease . . . (inaudible).. .
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No, no, no. No, that's not the question. You know, even if it,
if it's one inch, are you saying that we have no right even if the County, it is under the
County to, to deal with it or can we?
MR. MOTO: Well, yes...and I don't know how you would when it says share jurisdiction with
the reinstated Kingdom of Hawaii. How, how does one do that with a private, with a,
with an entity that does not have any -COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay, okay.
MR. MOTO: --recognized sovereign status?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: You, you can stop there. And then it says, and to prevent
County of Maui government officials and employees from receiving human rights
violation. In other words, this nation...is there any, anyway we can prevent the County
of Maui, government officials, and employees from receiving these violations because
they're concerned about it? That's not even a possibility? If you don't know, you don't
know.
MR. MOTO: I'm trying to find the part that you're reading.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: It's part of the ordinance, the, the...before the sections.
MR. MOTO: Oh, before the sections?
CHAIR MOLINA: Member, Mr. Nishiki, if I may interject?
MR. MOTO: Oh, it's in the title.
CHAIR MOLINA: I'd like to give maybe Mr. Moto a little time. I know we've been going at it
for the last hour and a half. Members, we'll take a break to address your personal needs.
And at this point when we come back, I'll confer with you how far you want to go into
the day. We've already lost one Member, I know I've had to make adjustments in my
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schedule. So we'll give Mr. Moto some time to do a little research in response to
Mr. Nishiki's question. And the Chair will call for a recess, Members.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair'?
CHAIR MOLINA: We'll return at 1:00. Meeting in recess. . . . (gavel).. .
RECESS:

12:50 p.m.

RECONVENE:

1:00 p.m.

CHAIR MOLINA: . . . (gavel). . . The Committee of the Whole meeting for June 17 th , 2010 will
now come back to order. Members, it is 1:00. We're losing Members like flies. We're
down to bare quorum now because of prior commitments made. Including myself, I will
be having to leave in the next 10-015 minutes. But we last left off, I believe, on a
question from Mr. Nishiki to Mr. Moto. Mr. Nishiki, do you care to at least give
additional comment? But prior to that, the Chair would like to...because of the situation
we're currently in right now where we're going to lose quorum, the Chair would like to
ask for any suggestions as to how we continue to proceed with this. Of course, the
options are we can defer or we can file or even take a vote, if that's what the Committee
feels. But in light of the situation here, the Chair would like to look for some direction
from the Committee. The Chair would like...recognize Mr. Kaho`ohalahala.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Mahalo. Thank you, Chair And I realize the,
the urgency of the time right now. So what makes it real clear to me is that we began the
testimony this morning by talking about the need for education, and it is clear that what is
presented before this body in this form is not something that we can just deliberate in a
matter of minutes and make some decision that would be a prudent one. So my
recommendation to you, Chair, is to consider perhaps doing a, a, a workshop in which
participants can come forward and this body can have a free exchange of, of education
and information and even with that of our own Corporation Counsel. So that we can
fully understand what those jurisdictional lines are and then understand what other
jurisdictions, other entities may have in mind in terms of, of this discussion on Hawaiian
sovereignty. So, to me, that would be more productive and would be helpful. The other
is that, you know, I was not here when this body was privileged in having workshops
presented to them in the past. And so the dynamics of this body, that it changes every
two years and new people come onboard, and so that education component needs to be at
least present all the tine so we know that the sitting bodies have the opportunity to have
had some manner to be informed. And I think that for me I would, I would appreciate
that. So if the Chair would consider that, I think that would be more productive for us so
that we can come to some better understanding about what we are capable of doing as a
Council, you know.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Is that a motion?
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COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: Yeah. I make that as a motion. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Second.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. The motion is to do a -COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: You got it? . . . (chuckle). . .
CHAIR MOLINA: --well, well, a workshop instead ? I guess this is other related... Staff, do
you have any comments in terms of procedure?
MS. HAMMAN: Well, Mr. Chair, I'm just not clear. There's no legislation. I mean moving to
hold a workshop, I, I don't know that it would require a motion and a second -CHAIR MOLINA: Uh-huh.
MS. HAMMAN: --we, we don't have any legislation before the Committee.
CHAIR MOLINA: Well, well, at this point, Members, I'm just entertaining all ideas. We've
heard the suggestion from Member Kaho`ohalahala. Any other Members have some
suggestion? Member Baisa, as the person who brought this to Committee?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, Chair. I certainly understand what Member Kaho`ohalahala
is suggesting, and I don't know about the procedures involved in accomplishing that. But
I do think that sitting down in a forum where we can have some discussion of things that
are proposed or suggested or clarified or whatever, does lend itself maybe to a better
outcome. Again, you know, the whole attempt here was an education, and I think it's
really, really important. So, I could support Member Kaho`ohalahala's suggestion and
we'll let the legal folks figure out how we do it.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: You know, I think it's important that the people that are
here today and it's difficult to explain positions with...in three minutes, I think the
workshop idea is fine. But how, how do we do that and stay within the Sunshine Law
with more than two Council Members wanting to attend? So it would have to be a posted
meeting of some sort, you know, and created into a workshop or the allowance of having
more time to testify or an exchange, you know, be allowed. So I, I think as we have done
in other meetings where there's possibly a panel upfront of members from the Kingdom,
that would seem to be, you know, one way we can do it. And I, I would support
something like that so we can ask the questions and they have ample time to respond to it.
And to have Corporation Counsel here would be, you know, very helpful and to get some
idea of legal matters as it pertains to County government and what's being suggested
here. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
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CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Medeiros. And I believe that part of the aim of
Mr. Kaho`ohalahala is, I guess, develop maybe more a panel format. If the aim is to
educate, then that may be the route to go. If it's to actually legislate, as we know this is
something that we...it's...be very difficult to make a decision in just one meeting or even
two meetings, because of the complexities of the nature of this proposal as explained to
us as well by Corporation Counsel. Any other ideas or suggestions? Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. Mr. Chairman, I'd just like to support that direction and,
and, and why. I think that a lot of the documents and acts and laws, I will be the first to
admit, I don't know. And so perhaps a meeting also informally with Mr. Moto and
Mr. Noa would accomplish at least some of the areas in which they can give us some
recommendations on what the panel would perhaps discuss rather than them not meeting
and Brian voicing perhaps his concerns. Finally, I think that--and I thank Gladys--for this
community who were fortunate enough whether we come from immigrants that have
migrated here. I think that having a knowledge of what has occurred would be most
appreciated. When I hear...when I heard testimony today, I was really impressed from
the fact that it was articulated very clear to me, but I didn't understand all the different
acts and, and laws that we now face. Finally, their willingness to work with this Council
and this County government I think is a first step rather than us having met with perhaps
people that are angry. And so I would recommend the direction that Sol has initiated and
hopefully, you can work with the different groups to try to have some meeting between
them and Brian prior to this meeting. But I think that the general public in viewing this
today also will help them in understanding perhaps why they're here. Thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Nishiki. Okay, Members, it would seem like this is...oh,
sorry, Mr. Mateo. . . .(inaudible). . .
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, thank you. And I would, I would ditto the same thing. I
can, I can support the, the need for the opportunity for more discussion. However, you
know, if Mr. Moto would be able to consider when Prime Minister Noa testified, he
indicated that he, himself, as well as his legal minds did not have the opportunity to
discuss some of their issues with our Corporation Counsel. And if, in fact, we are to
address specific issues prior to getting to a forum, it may be helpful for us to have the
legal minds be able to have this discussion first or we're going to go through the same
scenario we just did. So it may help, you know, for us to allow the opportunity for the
Prime Minister and for our Corporation Counsel in their minds to have a discussion prior
to this Committee or the panel or however it's going to be set, you know, set up to come
together, and perhaps at that time we may be able to look at common ground. So, you
know, that's just an, an opportunity for more discussion, Mr. Chairman. Thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you. I certainly appreciate that direction as well. If we could have a
ho`oponopono, a meeting of the minds, between Mr. Noa's group and Mr. Moto prior to
establishing a panel format where I would definitely solicit the, the help of
Mr. Kaho`ohalahala and Ms. Baisa to look at all avenues, because we're not just talking
about one group of native Hawaiians, we have many different groups, and we have to
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look at the makeup of the panel. I think that would important as well 'cause we want to
try and be as inclusive as we can of as many ideas and thoughts in establishing this panel.
So that is, you know, additional food for thought when helping to formulate this panel. I
would anticipate if we do have a discussion like this, Members, expect it to be, you know,
get a lot of testimony and we may have to look at an all-day meeting. I cannot commit as
to when we can have this, but I think the first step is the meeting of Mr. Moto and
Mr. Noa's group. First and foremost that should transpire, and we'll work off of that, and
then we can formulate our...who the faces will be of the panel discussion. And, again,
the intent is for education, you know, for more people to learn, it's about awareness and
becoming more familiarized with the situation. I think Mr. Noa put it eloquently in his
testimony today, it's an issue that is not going to go away anytime soon.
So with that, I will go with that suggestion, Members. So we'll have that stated in the
Committee report. If there are no objections, if this is I presume the direction the
Committee wants to go, then so a meeting of the minds with Mr. Noa and Mr. Moto as
well as a...formulating a panel discussion for a future meeting.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO`OHALAHALA: No objections.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. All right, so noted. So with that, Members, no objections to deferral
of Committee of the Whole Item 24?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (excused: JJ, JP, and MPV)
ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion.
CHAIR MOLINA: Members, if...I know some of you have to leave. If you can bear with me
for these last two items.
ITEM NO. 10(6): PROPOSED CHARTER AMENDMENTS (FOUR-YEAR COUNCIL
TERMS) (C.C. No. 09-229)

CHAIR MOLINA: First, is the Charter amendment for Committee of the Whole Item 10(6).
The Committee is in receipt of a correspondence dated April 28, from
Councilmember Baisa, transmitting a resolution entitled "PROPOSING AN
AMENDMENT TO THE REVISED CHARTER OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI (1983),
AS AMENDED, TO ESTABLISH FOUR-YEAR COUNCIL TERMS". The purpose of
the proposed resolution is to place on the 2010 general-election ballot the question of
whether the Charter should be amended to establish staggered four-year Council terms
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with a limit of thee consecutive terms instead of the existing two-year Council terms with
a limit of five consecutive terms as we are currently experiencing. Member Baisa, as the
introducer of this proposed Charter amendment, I'll give the floor to you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair At this point, I don't think that it's
productive for us to get into a long discussion of this. I've received a great deal of
discussion in my office, people have called, sent in e-mails and we've talked about it, and
it appears to me that the best course of action at this time is to refer this to the Charter
Commission. And so if the Members agree, then that would be the end of it for today.
CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you, Member Baisa. Members, any other comments as to the
recommendation from or suggestion from Member Baisa as it relates to this proposed
Charter amendment? Okay.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: No objection.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay, I've heard a no objection. Staff, procedurally if, if the body would
prefer sending this to the Charter Commission, what are our options? Do we just defer
and indicate in the Committee report that this go to the Charter Commission? How
do...well, what is the best way to...
MS. HAMMAN: Well, Mr. Chair, and maybe Corporation Counsel can assist, but I...there is no
Charter Commission currently convened though. I believe a Charter Commission will be
established next year. So, I think it would be appropriate, if that's the direction the
Committee would like to take to defer the item, at the end of the term.
CHAIR MOLINA: Not file it.
MS. HAMMAN: Right. It could be, the recommendation could be that it be referred to the new
Council, which it would then be placed on a Committee agenda, and at that time it could
be referred to the Charter Commission when it's convened.
CHAIR MOLINA: So...okay. So one option as the Committee Chair when we come to the end
of this term, then my recommendation when we start to file all of our items, then this
particular would not be, would be to remain in Committee, again, with the
recommendation to go to the soon to be formed Charter Commission?
MS. HAMMAN: Yes, Mr. Chair
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. All right, Members, you heard the suggestion from Staff. So what
we will do then, if there are no objections, the Chair will defer on this item.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (excused: JJ, JP, and MVP)
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ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion.

CHAIR MOLINA: Okay, thank you.
ITEM NO. 10(2): PROPOSED CHARTER AMENDMENTS (HANA PLANNING
COMMISSION) (C.C. No. 09-229)

CHAIR MOLINA: All right. Members, we'll go to Committee of the Whole Item 10(2)
regarding another proposed Charter amendment. The Committee is in receipt of a
correspondence dated September 10, 2009, from Councilmember Medeiros, transmitting
the following: a proposed resolution entitled "PROPOSING AMENDMENTS TO THE
REVISED CHARTER OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI (1983), AS AMENDED, TO
ESTABLISH A HANA PLANNING COMMISSION". The purpose of the proposed
resolution is to place on the 2010 general-election ballot the question of whether the
Charter should be revised to establish a Hana Planning Commission. And in addition, we
have a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDMENT
CHAPTER 2.28, MAUI COUNTY CODE, AND REPEALING SECTIONS 2.28.060
AND 2.40.130, MAUI COUNTY CODE, TO ABOLISH THE HANA ADVISORY
COMMITTEE AND TO ESTABLISH A HANA PLANNING COMMISSION". Again,
the purpose of the proposed bill is to abolish the Hana Advisory Committee and establish
a Hana Planning Commission. Mr. Medeiros, as the introducer of the amendments.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. This, this was generated from the
people of East Maui, mostly Hana. They wanted me to consider introducing this, and the
reason that they are concerned, they, they appreciate the, the Advisory Committee that
they now have in Hana, and it just makes recommendations to the Maui Planning
Commission. The concern is many times their recommendations have, have not been
addressed and have not gone forward to the Council as part of the Planning
Commission's recommendations. And in other occasions, items that come before the
Planning Commission, the Maui Planning Commission are not included in, in having the
Hana Advisory Committee look at it and deliberate on it. Most of the times for it to go to
the Hana Advisory Committee, if it is not an item for the East Maui, Hana area, then the
Maui Planning Commission has the ability to not send it. And in the past, I have made
requests through this body that when it went to the Maui Planning Commission and Hana
wanting to be a part of reviewing this item or a particular item, then it still was the Maui
Planning Commission's prerogative to send it to Hana for review by the Advisory
Committee or not. So because Hana and East Maui is so isolated from the rest of
Maui...and I think in this morning's testimony, the testifier, you know, said that, you
know, it's not necessary to have one. But my question to...or my response to that was
that if you look at it, Hana is farther away in road miles than Lanai is in ocean miles,
because it, it is very difficult for people from Hana to come out to Central Maui to
participate because that's a commitment of an entire day and a very tiring day of, of the
drive and so forth. So I'd like to ask my colleagues here to consider this. We, we think
in Hana and East Maui, this would really help us be able to be aware and participate in
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the process of things that can affect Hana or that a part of Maui island that Hana should
be, you know, at least involved in. So I, I appreciate what the Members will provide in
discussion, and thank you, Mr. Chairman
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Medeiros. The Chair would like to make you aware
of a response from the Planning Department that's in your binder, June 16, 2010, and I
guess in a nutshell, they basically do not support the proposed amendments and I won't
go into the reasons, but it's, it's listed there so if you want to review it.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah, Mr. Chairman. I'm sorry, . . . (inaudible).. .
CHAIR MOLINA: But the Chair would like to offer a recommendation. But prior to that, of
course, I do want to hear from you if you choose to, you know, give your thoughts on
this. Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah. I did have a conversation with Ms. Cua on this, and
we talked about it. And I, I think the Planning Department's main concern wasn't
whether Hana deserves it or not. Their concern was in their budget they didn't know if
they could be able to service Hana in a commission format, where they say it requires a
little bit more personnel and logistics than having an Advisory Committee meeting. So
that was their only concern that because of the budget status right now, they were afraid
that they may not have the resources to service a Planning Commission in East Maui. I
just wanted to add that, that I did have a conversation with the Planning Department.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you for sharing that.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Thank you.
CHAIR MOLINA: Members, any other comments before the Chair shares a suggestion with
you? In light of the budgetary situation as Mr. Member Medeiros had mentioned and
being that, you know, we....you know, we're looking at two different things, abolishing
of the Advisory Committee as well as establishing a Planning Commission. In this
Chair's opinion, maybe this is something that should be referred to the Charter
Commission. Like Member Baisa's Charter amendment, we could defer on this, again,
and at the end of the term then the Chair's recommendation would be to have, not have
this matter filed, but rather have it sent over to the Charter Commission for consideration.
You know, time is short in terms of this Committee having to get Charter amendments to
the County Clerk for consideration on the ballot. By referring it to the Charter
Commission, they have the time to fully explore this issue, network with the Hana
community as well. I don't know if they'd be able to get a meeting out there. I, I'm
pretty sure they...Mr. Moto, does the Charter Commission historically have meetings in
all regions much like that of the, the GPAC, for example? They do hold public hearings
in all regions, right?
MR. MOTO: Yes, Mr. Chairman. In fact, they did the last time.
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CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. So that is one, one consideration I would like you to consider. So
any feedback, Members, as to the Chair's suggestion? Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. You know, in light of the short
time we have left in trying to do that and working, you know, with Staff, I would agree, I
think, the best option at this point is, is to refer it to the Charter Commission which is, my
understanding is coming about next year -CHAIR MOLINA: Yeah. . . .(inaudible). . .
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --they reconvene next year?
CHAIR MOLINA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. So I, I would agree to that, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you. The timing couldn't have been better with the formation
of the Charter Commission next year to deal with a lot of these Charter amendments that
we have, and some very good ones too by the way. Okay. So that is the Chair's
recommendation. So it would be basically to defer this item and to, again, at the end of
the term the Chair will make the recommendation to have this matter referred to the
Charter Commission. Any objections?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (excused: DAM, JJ, JP, and MPV)
ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion.

CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Seeing none, all right, I believe that concludes business for today.
Thank you very much the...you, my four colleagues, for sticking it out all the
way. . . (chuckle). . .Mr. Mateo just left, and a very long, long day, but we got a few things
done. So, I want to thank you all for your efforts; the Administration; Mr. Moto;
Mr. Giroux; and the wonderful Staff. So it is 1:24. This Committee of the Whole
meeting for June 17, 2010 is now adjourned. . . . (gavel).. .
ADJOURN: 1:24 p.m.
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